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Sﬂ cona Rean 27

Thursday, April 11, 1946,

11
o
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]

Congress of the United States,

! Joint Committes on the Investigation

l ¢
| of the Pearl Harbor Attack,

|

{

|

!] _ : Washington, D. C.
u The joint committee met; pursuant to ad journment, at

11:00 ofclock a.m., in room 312 Senate 0ffice Bullding;
Senator Alben W. Barkley (chairman) presiding.

Present: Senators Barkley (cheirman), and Ferguson;

Representatives Cooper (vice ehairman), Murphy,

' Gearhart, and Keefe.

Also present: Seth W, Richardson; General Counsel;
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Samuel H. Kaufman, Associate General Counsel, and John E,.

| Master, of counsel, for the joint committes.




13,829

The Chairman: The committee will please come to order.
Mr. Masten: Mr. Chairman, we have three exhiblt numbers

that we would like to assign just before the examination pro-
4 ?Eceeds.

f The Chairman: All right.
|

1

{0 Mr. Masten: At page 13,630 of the record the committee

i

% decided ‘that the reports, findings, and conclusions of the
i
|

various prior proceedings should be made an exhiblt separate
from the transcript of testimony in those proceedings. We would
like to assign Exhibit 157 to a compilation of those reports

and findings.

The Chairman: Without objection, that will be done,

(The documents were marked &s Exhibit 157.)

Mr. Masten: As Exhibit 158, we would like to offer the
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documents released by the British Government, which have been
previously distributed to the committee and which were released

for publication yesterday. This exhibit will consist of 14

fdocuments and attachments.

! I would like to point out that Document No. 9 in this

l

 exhibit relates primarily to Exhibits 16 and 47 but has

| been included in Exhibit 158 due to the fact . that the

fjprinting of the prior exhibit has proceeded past Exhlbits

16 and 47.
The Chajirman: Without objection, that will be done.

(The documents were marked as Exhibit 58.

|
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witness stark Questions by: S dnAtop Ferguﬁon

Mr., Masten: As Exhibit 159, we would like to offer
tﬁe documents released by the Chinese Government, which also
have been distributed to the committee previously. This
exhibit will consist of five documents and enclosures.
The Chairman: Those will be filed as exhibits, according-
|
(The documents were marked &s Exhibit 159.)

The Chairman: Admiral Stark, will you come around?
TESTIMONY OF ADMIRAL HAROLD R. STARK -- resumed

The Chairman: Senator Ferguson, I think you were examin-
ing Admiral Stark.

Senator Ferguson: I wish you would read that into the
record, and then I want to ask you some gquestions about 1it.
It is a message from OPNAV to CINCAF, 1s 1t not?

Admiral Stark: 7Yes.

Senator Ferguson: Before the attack, from OPNAV to
CINCAF, on Sunday, December 7; is not that correct?

Admiral Stark: Yes, 7 December, 71722, which 1is 5:22.

That is Greenwich Time, however.

——

Senator Ferguson: Yes.

Admirel Sterk: "The State Department is informing the
Japanese Government the 5SS Madison is enroute Chingwingteao
to arrive about December 1@ and depart for Manila 3 days
later and requesting that in view of arrangements made

for Tatuta Maru now enroute Los Angeles to evacuate
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‘ Witness Stark Questions by: Senator Ferguson
| Japanese citizens that Japan direct her sea and land
forces to allow Madison to proceed freely and without

hindrance and provide her necessary facilitles at

Chingwingtao. Advise this office of any change in

the Madison's schedule."

Senator Ferguson: Now, had you know about that message

before i1t was sent?

Admiral Stark: I do not recall knowing about it before

it wvas sent. I remember the picture very conclusively on

the sending of that ship up there, so distinctly that I
| wanted to verify my memory and I thought it would be well
to get the record on i1t, so I asked the Department to have

copies of dispatches in relation thereto, and they are now
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available to the committee 1f they want them.

I think, before glving you my answer, which would be

based on those, I might read them, because the dispatches

| in question, from the record, give a very good picture of

{
!

this whole affair,

Senator Ferguson: I would be glad to have you glve

any information you have on that. My inquiry was going to

be as to why that was sent. You knew that war was coming

and you waﬁted to try to get an agreement on the safe passage

of two ships, one of ours and one of theirs.

Admiral Stark: It wes sent for the reason that we were




13,832
Questions by:; Senator Ferguson

'_worried about that ship. We took a deliberate chance when we
told Admiral Hart, in response to a dispatch from him on 1
‘Decem‘ber, to send her up there. We had left in North China
|approximately 200 Marines., We had received a dispatch from

't.he Embassy, or rather Admiral Hart sent us word that there

were about 6,000 Americans up there and he noted that a ship
could be made available to go up there. He recognlzed the
risk and imt it up to the Department for decision.
| Senator Ferguson: Now, when you say "the risk", you mean
that war would break out while 1t was enrouté?

Admiral Stark: I mean that war might break out.

Senator Ferguson: Well, were you just considering it

a"might" then?

Admiral Stark: At that time, yes, sir. We felt reasonably
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certain that war was coming but we could not tell when. It

was a matter of timing.

Senator Ferguson: But you were concerned with it and 1t

|was a grave question, so grave that you were working on it on

Sunday?

Admiral Stark: Yes, sir., We had guaranteed the safety

of the Japanese ship which was then enroute to San Francisco,
rand as I recall, it was to go from there down to the Canal
pieking up Japanese nationals and taking them back.

Senetor Ferguson: All right. Had the Japanese asked for
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a guarantee of a safe passage of thelr ship?

J Admirsel Stark: As I recall, they had asked that she

be given free passage, and we had granted it, and we were asking

for a similer treatment for the American ship.

Senator Ferguson: That would indicate that both countries,

at the time this request was made, were anticipating a war, and
that if war broke out in the meantime these two ships were to

have safe passage? Is not that a correct view?

Admiral Stark: Yes, sir.

" Senator Ferguson: And that is what you arranged for

here (indicating dispatch)?
Admiral Stark: Yes, sir. And then --

Senator Ferguson: Just a moment. I do not want to cut
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off any testimony you may have or any instruments that you
may want to refer to that can aid us along this line,

Admirel Stark: They are short, and I think the record

should be complete on this, and it would be well to put them
{

in here.

Senator Ferguaon: Will you p\it them in?

Admiral Stark: I will reed them if you would like to have

them.,

The Chairman: Yes.

Admiral Stark: The first is o message from the Commender

I in Chief of the Paciflc, our forces in the Pacific, which was
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:EW1tnesa Stark Questions by: Senator Ferguson
.Isent by him on 1 December, and which reads as follows -- Before

i
%

| I véad it, 1t was to OPNAV and 1t was for information to the

| Commanding officer, U, S. Marine Forces in North Chilna.
|, .

"Embassy advises six one one five American nationals

in Peiping Tientsin &rca, Estimate civilian requirements

uncertain. President Madison now available for with-
drawel Marines from North China. Ship can arrive

Chiagvingteo about December 1fth and depart about three

days later. If Department thinks sdvlisable accept

attendant risks and attempt this withdrawal request

UNY4 T OHVYM

suthority to use this vessel. Advise."

Mp. Kaefe: The date of that is December 17
Admiral Stark: December 1, yes, sir.

Now, on the same day we have & dispatch from the Depart-
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ment. We ansvered it immediately, and the message is from the
Secrotary of the Nivy, releesed by me. I remember the incident,

because we recognized the situation as grave at that tlwe and

were taking it up with the Secrefary for decision, and the

reply is to the Commander in Chief of the Asiatic, and

information of the U. S. Marine Forces in North China:
"Your 010300 approved."

That message 1s the message that I just previously read

| from Admiral Hart.

"Authority granted charter President Maddaan
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Witness Stark Questions by: Senator Ferguson

at tariff rate for one trip Chingwangtao to Manila.

Inform State Department offieials North China of

prospective schedule."

The next message 1s from Adﬁiral Hart, dated 2 December, |'
to the Commending General of the Marine Forces in North China, |

and information of the Marine Corps and OPNAV in Washington.

This was on the second, a.ndpriority: |

"Withdraw North China Marines via President

Harrison due arrive Chinwangtao December tenth expected

turn around. Nonmilitary property that cannot be evac-

—— — ——

1

|

unated to be sold or left Peiping. Notilfy consul Tientsin
and Embassy. APL suthorized to book civilian passengers
in normal manner. Advise exact time of salling when ;
determined."
Then, there is another dispatch from the Commander
in Chief Asiatic to OPNAV on 3 December.
Mr. Richardson: Just & minute, Admiral Stark. Is the
reference in the dispatch you just read to the President
Harrison an intentional change from Madison?
Admiral Stark: That is what got me looking up this
dispatch. The dispatch that Senator Ferguson gave me to :

read saild the Medison, and my remembrance is that it was the

Harrison. I started to check up on the Harrison and ran into

__}the rest of these dispatches. They used actually the Harrison

|
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China. We wanted to leave them until the last minute, and

Fe finally decided at this time 1t was time to get them out.

— -

"Fourth Marines 796 officers and men arrlved
Olongapo 1 QM clerk 3 enlisted remain Shanghai ‘
temporarily. President Harrison vice Madison | *
departing Manila 4 December for Chinwangtao evacuate 4"*
personnel and such equipment as reaches there by

arrival date. Iuzon and Oshu well on way Manlla

suceessful completion voyage expected.”

T might add those were two gunboats which wve had left in

+'l:h@y had arrived.

Senator Ferguson: You mean the last minute before the

wer started?

Admiral Stark: I mean we had debated a good deal when

to bring them out. We were debating for some time on this.

Senator Ferguson: That you were &t about the last minute?
Admiral Stark: Well, it was getting close to it.
Senator Ferguson: Yes. $

Admiral Stark: When I say the last minute, I have forgotten

“pust when --
|

Senator Ferguson: That is near the deadline?

Admiral Stark: I heve forgotten just when the dispatch
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it was taken up with the White House,

ppicture, and more so as regards nationals.
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13,837
Questions by: Senator Ferguson
thought it was time to get our natianala and our Marines out of
China.

Senator Ferguson: Do you remember -- if I may interrupt -- °
Department and on.fhe end of 1t Mr, Hamilton sald -- 1t was
about the third or fourth of December -- they wanted us to act
on & parallel course with them, as I remember the exhiblt, if

we could get it. It would speak for itself. On the bottom
of that it said that that was a matter that would have to be
taken up with the Presldent, that it would indicate we were
Do
you remember that document?

Admiral Stark: No, sir, I do not particularly at thils
moment remember that particular document, but I do recall
that in evacuating our nationals and in evacuating our Marines
Of course, the State
Department was &as much interested as anybody else in that
Jenator Ferguson: Did you personally have any conversation
with the President or with the State Department -- I am talking
about prior to the 7th of December -- about the removal of our
nationals?

Admiral Stark:

Oh, yes. Not only our nationals, but we

had talked about our Marines, and so forth, for some wonths. We

¥ L'L.::JL_“ o ke el ...-'.JV-'.-.;.--‘uf‘_'.h-‘ﬁ e parssa——



4 4 'NOLDNIHEYM "INnVve ¥ aQuvm

D

W

10

12

13

14

16

17

18

10

20

el

22

23

24

25

13,838
.~ witness gtark Questions by; Senator Ferguson
 had evacuated, for exampled, all naval families out of Manlla
'a considerable period before this.

! Senator Ferguson: What was the policy adopted by the

| president or the State Department, as far as you knew, about

the nationals?

r Admiral Stark: We were endeavoring.to get them out.

Senator Ferguson: And that was because you anticipated
war?

Admiral Stark: That was certainly because of the possibill-
fity, and in the interest of safety to them, We gave them the

|opportunity to get out, and the State Department I believe

chartered the ships which we seant over there.

| Senator Ferguson: Do you know of anything that was done
rbetween the 27th of November and the T7th of December, about

{getting our nationals out?

Admiral Stark: This matter in hand is between that time.
Senator Ferguson: I mean outside of these, that were taken
lup directly with the.Preaident.

We had been getting them out for some time.
Mp. Mprphy: Wwill the Senator yileld?
Senator Ferguson: Yes.

Mr. Murphy: There 1s conslderable information on the

Japanese and what they did for some months before they started

ta ot thedyw ahias Haw- and A% alden wadd asele

e e -

|
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Admiral Stark: At the moment, I do not recall anything else.
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'\ witness stark Questions by: senator Ferguson

genator Ferguson: Yes, I appreclate that.

{ Admiral, you may proceed, if you do not recall any of
I

1

the others now.

Admiral Stark: I recall the esrlier incidents.

Senator Ferguson: Yes.

Admiral Stark: As to this ship, we took what we call
a calculated riak,‘ in the interest of getting our people
out, balanced against the possibility of losing the ship.

Senator. Ferguson: That 1is right.
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13,840

" Witness Stark Questions by: Senator Ferguson
Admiral Stark: If we got them out, fine; if we did not
| get them out, we might lose the ship and would not be any

{ hatter off.

Senator Ferguson: 'And you were workling for a safe voyage,

1f possible, even though war had broken out; is not that true?

|

Admiral Stark: Yes, sir. We were asking for transit.
Senator Ferguson: For a safe voyage?

Admiral Stark: For a safe voyage. Whether that would

cover the contingency if war actually broke or not, I do not

irnow, because we cancelled the message after the war broke

~ut.
|

Senator Ferguson: You were endeavoring to do 1t?

Admiral Stark: Yes.

Senator Ferguson: And did we grant gafe voyage to theilr

ship so it would apply after war started?

Admiral Stark: I don®t remember any application after

war. They had asked us to facllltate this voyage, and we had
agreed to it. The detalls of that would probably better come
from the State Department.
Senator Ferguson: You are not familliar with 1t then?
Admiral Stark: Not on that point,_no£ enough to make
| &« positive statewment.

Senator Ferguson: Whether or not 1t applled 1n case

i of war, the instruments wlll probably speak for theumselves,
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; -évitness Stark Questions by: Senator Ferguson i
h2 » ﬁ'when.you get them all in. J
- 3 !’ Admiral Stark: I started reading that dispatch and I %
. 4 guess I finished reading 1t. -:1r
5 ﬂl The next dispatch is the one which you gave mwe yesterday. -“
" r "The State Department 1s i{nforming the Japanese Govern- 'Q
7 ment the SS MADISON is enroute Chingwingtao due to arrive “
8 about December 1§ and depart for Manila 3 days later and re- _ i
o questing that in view of arrangements made for Tatuta Maru now ‘
10 . anroute Los Angeles to evacuate Japanese citizené that Japan M
§ 11 direct her sea and land forces to allow Madison to pﬁoceed ﬂ
% 12 speely and without hindrance and provide her necessary faclli- f
% (3 ties at Chingwlingtzo. Advise this office of any change in {
% ‘4 ~he MADISON schedule.”
: 15 Then, there was one to Admiral Hart, the text of which |
; 18 vas: :

"Give appropriate instructions to MADISON. Cancel

il P o
ay, T W

17
.a Y gri7e2."

Senator Ferguson: ﬂow, Admiral, this message sent oOn the

19 |
20 morning of the 7th about the safe voyage, the safe course, {
PN | vas sent after ve had cancelled our codes, or destroyed our

22 ]T uachines in Tokyo, and we knev of their messages in relation

.3 || to their codes, and you had in your department the full 13

54 | prarts, and the 1li4th part, and one Qlclock message, and all

P 'lof these other messages; isn’t that trus?

P P
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! Witness Stark <wuestions by: Senator Ferguson

Admiral Stark: It was after the codes' destruction.
The time group on this 1is --

Senator Ferguson: Twelve-something, isn't 1t? Can you
figure 1t out from the Greenwich time?

Admiral Stark: Yes, it is 1722.

Senator Ferguson: Which would have been five hours and
a half?

Admiral Stark: Which would have been about 12 otclock.

Senator Ferguson: About 12 ofclock noon on Sunday?

Admiral Stark: - Yes, sir.

Mr. Murphy: Will the Senator yield?

Senator Ferguson: Yes.

Mr. Murphy: It 1s my impression that the codes were not
destroyed by 12 noon in Tokyo. Ambassador Grewv said they
-tere not, did he not?

Senator Ferguson: 1 am speaking wmore abéut ordering them
Jestroyea. The record will speak for itself.

Admiral Stark: We had sent the message regarding the
destroying of thelr codes.

Senator Ferguson: Yes.

Admiral Stark: And we had authorized our people 1in the
outlyingﬁislands, and Guam and authorized Kimmel to direct
them to destroy what he conslidered necesSsary.

Senator Ferguson: That all being true, the language
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Witness Stark
used in this message that I had you read the other day, and

cuestion about this morning, would indicate,
that we knew war was coming,

after the war came.

| +iated, 1t was the first of December, and that was the first

|

\1

! in relation to the Dutch?

¢

13,843

- Questions by: Senator Ferguson

would it not,

and this was to take place

Admiral Stark: Ve felt war was comlng, yes, sir.

Senator Ferguson: The language indicates that the Armies

=nd Navies of Japan were to allow this ship to have a free

course, & safe passage.

Admiral Stark: Yes, sir. At the time when this was ini-

correspondence with reference to it, and 1t was, of course a

matter of timing.

Senator Ferguson: Yes. ATre there any other messages

you have there now?

Adwiral Stark: That 1s all I have on it, sir.

Senator Ferguson: May I inquire from counsel, if you

have a memorandum to Mr. Hull from Admwiral Shulrmann on 12/4/41

Mp. Masten: We do not have it here, Senator. Do you

svant 1it? It is down 1n room 201.

Senator Ferguson: I would like to have it. I did not

11%e to use a copy of it, I wanted to be exact on 1ts language.

Mr. Murphy: As long as you are sending down there, will

youa bz sure GO 1AV =ha notes of the Presiden® on the 7th hera
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H
hs E t00?

| Mr. Masten: They will be here this noon. They are being

@ "
|
|

] mnimeographed.
p I Senator Ferguson: Untll we get that, 1 will pass this
a for the moment.
. Admiral, since you were on the stand, we have recelved
& a memorandum that was sent from the Military Observer, Captain
3 Creighton, from Singapore to Admiral Hart. ATre you familiar
‘6 +1th that wessage about von Pappen?
% i Admiral Stark: I do not know just to what you refer
% ok ! writhout looking at 1t.
% - I Senator Ferguson: It is the wessage from the military
% v | ohserver in Singapore tO Adwmiral Hart. You remember the
f s ‘ original meworandum 1n relation to Adwiral Hart, that he sent
. ‘a to your depa.rtmelnt, that we had agreed to give the British
e support 1p three or four eventuallties?
L | Admiral Stark: That he had heard that we had?
5 | Senator Fefguson: That 1s right.
a | Admiral Stark: And he asked us about 1it?
%3 1' Senator Feréuson: Yes.
a1 Admiral Stark: Yes, I remember thatl mesSsSage; yes, sir.
e 1 Senator Ferguson: Now, you are not familiar with the
x 11 ~sther message that was sent from Captain Creighton, are you?

- 'i Admiral Stark: I do not recall it at the moment.
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Witness Stark Questions by: Senator Ferguson

genator Ferguson: Would you locate that?

Mr. Richardson: Yes, sir.

Senator Ferguson: Admiral, were you familiar with the

partment had a special file that they

wept the communlcations between Britain and the President,

that were sent through the Communications of the Navy, and

+hat the file wvas kept in the Navy?

Admiral Stark: No.

Senator Ferguson: When the British, Mr. Churchill, and

others in the Britise Government would cable or communicate

that

is, the Navy facilities, and that there was & special flle

kept in the Navy Department wilth those papers, or those coded

nessages, or decoded meSSages, but they retained them Iin the

‘ Navy Department.

tere you familiar with that fact?

| Admiral Stark: I was not familiar with 1t, but I would

1f that occurred, 1t would be a very normal procedure TO

| 8ay

k asD ﬁhé President's messages separate on a thing of that

| sort. We did in London.

| Senator Ferguson: Did you know that the President had

used your communications to communicate with the British? In

pelation to the Far East I am only telking about now.

Admiral Stark: Well, 1 lnow he used our communications.
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1*1tness Stark Questions by: Senator Ferguson

i
i

| Senator Ferguson: That being true, would you not keep
copies, or at least the papers in your files in relation to

+hose communications?

1
|
1

Adwiral Stark; It would be a very natural thing to

F

weep one copy in a very secret status.

Senator Ferguson: Isn't it true that there was a very
secret f;le,'which you now describe, kept under secret orders,
30 that when Captain Lavender, who is one of the counsel here,

wmade an inquiry he could not even see 1t, and he has not seen

1t? Did you know that?

|
] Admiral Stark: No, sir.
l Senator Ferguson: Would it be such that no one could see,

L that it would be super-secret?

Admiral Stark: I do not know.

Mr. Murphy: HMr. Chalrman.

Admiral Stark: That is a detail of filing which could

he obtained from the Department. So far as wmy knowledge goes,

I thought we could get anything we asked for. I did not

| »-now until this minute that anything had been refused at this

time.

‘ The Chairman: You do not know it now?
u Admiral Stark: I do not know it now, no, sir.

Mpr. Richardson: There has nothing been refused. It is

i1 all in the record.
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Witness Stark Questions by: Senator Ferguson

1

i
!
!
i Mr. Murphy: Mr. Chairman, in view of the Senator's

statemént about Captain Lavender --

Senator Ferguson: I am asking questlons now.

| Mp. Murphy: I want to object to the Senator testifying

| yvntil such time as we know who Captain Lavender 1is. The

Senator stated something that 1is not in evidence. I think in

| eairness to the record, and the other wembers of the coumittee,,

h
| 1f that 1is true, we ought to find out who this Captain Lavender

18, and his connection with the case.

Senator Ferguson: I will find out now.

e ——
-

! Do you know Captain Lavender?

| Admiral Stark: I do, yes, sir.
1i :
| Senator Ferguson: Has he been acting as counsel for
!

m
jlanxone in this case?
|

| Admiral Stark: He has bsen associated with Admiral Kimmel.

a Mr. Murphy: Is he in the room? May we have a 1look at

1
1

|l Eim?

Senator Ferguson: Is Captain Lavender in the room?

Admiral Stark: I might state that he was up here yester-

day, and I think he can be mede available if you would like to
Zot hlwm.

X Senator Ferguson: Does not counsel have a letter in Tre-
/

il 1atlon to this flle?

1ip. Richardson: All of it is in the Navy. IU nas been
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13,848
witness Stark .Questions'by: Senator Ferguson
furnished us by the Navy and 1t has been in evidence here.

Mr. Masten: We have a memorandum from Commander Baecher.
T think the meworandum was dated sometlme in November or Decem-
war of last year. It states that a2ll of the messages from
+he President, which were found 1n thet file, are now 1in the
?ecprd.

My recollection 1is, Senator, that the only two messSages
in it were the two messages to the Philippines.

Senator Ferguson: I just want to find out now about the
f1le. Your statement now is -- and I do not think this was
nut in the record before -- that the only two messages in that
f11e are in the record. Are they in the record 1btself?

Mr. Masten : I think so, Senator. There is a memorandum
fpom Commander Baecher which I think 1s in the record. If

% is not, we will check this noon.

The Chairman: It is my recollection that memorandum
was put in the record at the time it was recelved.

Mr. Masten: At the time the messages were put in,
~enator.

Senator Ferguson: There 1lsn't a question but that
Congress ought to know about this thing, becaubBe a letter
vas written, and the request was refused.

Mr. Murphy: My only reason for interposing 1s 1f there

:q some Captain Lavender, thls Is the first time thet his
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Questions by: Senator Ferguson

ars in this hearing, after 13,000 pages, and the

!
h statement has been made that he has been refused something.

T do not think the record should go on without knowing

+ho he 1s8.

Senator Ferguson: I think this requires putting the

Ppagidentts letter in the record.

Yould you, Mr. Masten, get a copy of the President's

letter in relation to this file?

Mr. Masten:

that I recall.

There wvas nc letter of the President, Senator,

senator Ferguson: Did notu the President write a letter

L

+~ gomeone, elther Rugg or Kimmel, or Lavender?

Mr. Masten: I have no recollection of that. You wean

| President Roosevelt?

Senator Ferguson: No, no. President Truman.

Mp. Masten: I have no recollectlon of that. I will have

“o look through

recall.

the file. All the letters that President

| Truman wrote, or the memorandum, are in the record, that 1

senator Ferguson: The Congressman has made it appear

-

+hat the Senator from Michigan wanted the record to show that

there was a denial. I am trying to ask questions. I am

~ertain there wvas a letter written by the President of the

|
Tmited States,

yut I cannotc tell you to whom 1t was addressed-
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%'ﬁitness Stark Questions by: Semator Ferguson
i Vitness Phelan
ﬁ The Chairman: There were letters written by the Presi-

|

|

L
{

dent to the heads of all of the departwments.

Senator Ferguson: This is a speclal letter in relation

to this particular file that I was wmaking inquire about. I

will try to ascertain 1it.
Ts there anyone in the room who represents Admiral Kimmel?
Ensign Phelan: Yes, 1 am.

Senator Ferguson: Ensign Phelan, do you know of any

The Chairmen: If he 1s going to testify, we had better

awear him.

¥ (Ensign Phelan was duly sworn by the Chairman.)

Senator Ferguson: Better glve your first name, now.

Ensign Phelan: John Phelan.

Senator Ferguson: Ensign, will you tell us as to whe ther

| or not you had any knowledge in relation to a special file

| of communications betwuen the President of the United States

e

rnd the British Government, Or any member of the British
novernment that was kept In the Navy Department?

, Ensign Phelan: I have no personal knowledge of that,

Senator.

| Senator Ferguson: Do you know whether or not any letter

a3 written in relation to 1t, as far as Admiral Kimmel was

concerned?
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Witness Phelan Questions by: Senator Ferguson

Ensign Phelan: Yes, sir.

Senator Ferguson: Do you have & COpPy of that letter,

or do you know where we can get a& COpPy of 1t?

Ensign Phelan: No, sir, I haven't a copy of 1itv here .

~!
T believe Admiral Kimmel has a copy of 1t.
l

Senator Ferguson: But you do know a letter was written

]

‘ »y the Presldent?
r Ensign Phelan: Yes, sir.

{ Senator Ferguson: To whom was 1t wvritten?

Ensign Phelan: To Admiral Kimmel.

| The Chairman: Which President?

‘ Senator Ferguson: President Truman.

, Ensign Phelan: President Truman.

Senator Ferguson: Yes. About when was that letter

‘ —2ltten?
|

. Ensign Phelan: Since These hearings have been In pro-

| gress.

‘ Senator Ferguson: Captain Lavender was one of the counsel,

was he not?

|

| . Ensign Phelan: That is right, sir.

|

‘ Senator Ferguson: Do you know vheher or not this file

 +ras denled to hiwm, and it had to be taken up directly with the

' Ppesident, and a letter was written on 1€°?

| Ensign Fhelan: I so understand, Senator.
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i'{tness Stark
Vitness Phelan

\

Commander Baecher: I can explain it.
Senator Ferguson: All I want 1s an explanation.
Commander Baecher: I kmow all about it, yes, sir.
The Chairman: Let us get it all, so there will be no
wystery about 1it.

Compander Baecher: I hesitate to inject myself, tut as
T understand it, Admiral Kimmel desired to get into this file,
which 1s the'white'House f1le of the Navy Departwent.

Under the direction of the President, as wve interpreted
+he directives, the committee alone had the right to go into
the departmental files, so Admiral Kimmel was not permiited
to do it, so he wrote a letter to the Presldent as a Naval
nfficer, which went through Naval channels, and géked for
thet permission, and the President answered and saild under

wig directives only this committee could have access to these

. departmentl files, and this committee could have anything 1t

wished, and this committee has.

That is the entire story.

Senator Ferguson: Vﬁs the request made by Captaln
Iavender instead of Admiral Kimmel personally? I want to
gat the record straight?

Commander Baecher: I do not know who acted physically,
but it was dﬁne in Admiral Kimmel's name.

Mrr. Murphy: Will the Senator ylela?
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Witness Stark

i Senator Ferguson: Yes.

i

Mr. Murphy: Why cannot we get the letters here?

If we can get them, and wake them

L

4 Mr. Murphy: Put them in.

‘ Senator Ferguson:

s. part of the record, that is all right with me.
T would like to see what date

they were written, and when they started inquiring about this

£2le, in view of it being several months ago, in December,

and it just coming out now.

Mr. Richardson: Was there anything done with the file?

Commander Baecher: It was submitted to this committee.

Mr. Richardson: All of 1t?

! Commander Baecher: There were two dispatches in 1%,

and copies of 1t have been submitted to this committese along

-+2th the letter saying they are all there is.

‘ Senator Ferguson: Could we get now from you, Commander,

-that dispatches were in this super-secret flle?

Commander Baecher: As I recall 1t -- and it is a hazy

-ecollection -- they were to the High Commissioner of the

Philippines.
| Mr. Richardson: We can get them.

Senator Ferguson: They wer: to the High Commissioner of

t}w» Philipplnes?

| Commander Baecher: Yes.

i Senator Ferguson: That would not be 4 mWasS3age bebwesn
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Commander Baecher:
It has been several

—cnths. We submltted a box full of dispatches between the

Navy and the British Admiralty, which would be intergovernmental, iﬂf

you might 3ay.

Senator Ferguson: 1 wanted what the Admiral was talking

from the President,

about. When the communications were made

and the coples ordinarily

+he Navy's communications were used,

weuld be kept in the f£41e an- that would be & super-secretb

| #11e.

Commander‘Baecher: We wrote a letter in answer to a

l

| direct request on that, Senator, and it 1is here. That letter

ctates that we have submitted all of these dispatches that

i*t..'re:t'(e-': in the so-called White House file, and we submitted

| them along with the letter.

There were no others.

Do I understand There were only twoO

papers 1in this White House flle, and they related toO the

-

\ Senator Ferguson:
| 74gh Commissioner of the Philippines?

| Commender Baecher: 1 think that is the purport of the

cartification we made, although I prefer you see that certi-

fication before you conclude that 1ssue.

senator Ferguson: Do you heve personal xnowledge of this,
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Senator Ferguson: Were you satisfied in this case?

Commander Baecher: Yes, sir.

Senator Ferguson: I would like to, 1f possible, get

chie letter now of President Truman.

I think it ought to g0

Into this record, to make it Clear.

The Chairman: I think Mr. Masten has gone down to get
that.

Mr. Richardson: I do not think we have the letter from

’resident Trumen. T have not seen it.

Senator Ferguson: May I reserve the rigﬁi to obtain

from Ensign or Lieutenant Phelan, a copy of that letter,

Or the original, so it will be inserted in the record?

Mr. Murphy: Together with the letter from Admiral Kimmel.

Senator Ferguson: That is right.
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13,855
Witness Stark

two papers in it? Are you speailng from personal knowledge?
Commander Baecher: No, I am not. I did not go into
| the raw material.

Senator Ferguson: It is what someone has told you?

Commander Baecher: Yes. Someone who is very responsible.
Senator Ferguson: Will you state who is very responsible?
Who told you?

Commander Baccher: The Director of Naval Communications.

The Officer in Charge has changed in the last several months.

——

Admiral Stone is in charge now, and before Admliral Stone, it

was some other Admiral.
\ﬂ

Admiral Stark: Redwan?

* Commander Baecher: Redman, yes. It was elther Stone or
i Nedwman.

Mr. Richardson: When a request 1s made of you, you send

v +hat on to the officer that has charge of the papers that you

Commander Baecher: Yes, sir. s

Mr. Richardson: He produces that information andyou |

|| convey tht information to us here? You do not yoursalf go

| 1{nto the file and handle the papers physically yourself?

Commander Baecher: Very seldom; if I awm not satisfied

-—

with vhat I get on 1t.

l *
A e e R L .-ﬁ“l.—n—-.. '-‘i.—.-li‘ﬂl..‘l*““—-w g
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Witness Stark

Senator Ferguson: Were you satisfied in this case?

Commander Baecher: Yes, sir.
Senator Ferguson: I would 1ike to, 1f possible, get
+te letter now of President Truman. T think 1t ought to go

1mto this record, to make 1t clear.

The Chairman: I think Mr. Masten has gone down to get

that.

Mr. Richardson: I do not think we have the letter from

Ppregident Trumen. I have not seen 1t.

Senator Ferguson: May I reserve The rigﬁf to obtain

fvom Ensign or Lieutenant Phelan, a copy of that letter,

| op the original, so it will be inserted in the record?

Mr. Murphy: Together with the letter from Admiral Kimmel.

Senator Ferguson: That 1s right.
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Commender Baecher: I can furnish a copy of that letter.

I would not be surprised but that I mey have the original

q in my files.

| Senator Ferguson: You will be able to get us coples?

Commander Raecher: Yes,

Mp. Richardson: We will get it for you, Senator.

Let us see what we have right here now.
(The documents were handed to Senator Ferguson. )
Mr. Masten: Senator, I think those all should be read

into the record, if they are not in,

Senator Ferguson: These are not the letters we &are talk-

ing about.

Mr. Masten: They are the memorandum from Commander

Baecher with the two messages from the President. Those are

tlthe only things we have hed. The two messages are the two

| messages that are in the record.

]

| Senator Ferguson: The messages are already in the

record?

Mp. Masten: That is my recollection. I am not sure

il whether the memorandum 1is.

The Chairman: Do you want these read into the record

or filed and printed in the record?
Senator Ferguson: They ought to be printed.

The Chairman: It seems to me they might &s wvell be

hnrﬁpteﬁ ot +hia Anint dna+ned ne noan Mhavr ara NNoto-
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ﬁ static coples.

il
-l

Mr. Richardson: Are they at all significant? It seems

Senator Ferguson: I do not claim they are, but I certainly

do not want to keep them out.
Mr. Richardson: The first one, Mr. Chairman, is with
reference to the Philippine matter and the second is with

reference to the Philippine matter, I have examined them

| record be further encumbered?

|
to us they were entirely irrelevant.

and thought they were entirely irrelevant as to our examina-

| tion here. TUnless somebody says they are, why should the

Senator Ferguson: But the record still stands, I think.

I am not commenting on the evidence, except insofar as it

|

| relates to what we mey inguire about here.

The Chairman: The letters would at least show that 1t is

not claimed the President wrote to Churchill, and for that

purpose probably they might as well go in.
I

Mr. Richardson: All right.

(The matter referred to is as follows:)
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December 1, 1945

| MEMORANDUM TO ADMIRAL COLCLOUGH:
| It is our understanding that there is in the office of the

Director of Naval Communications a file designated "White House
FFile", containing communications sent by President Roosevelt to
England and other points through Navy communication channels.,
This is to request that we be furnished, as promptly as pos-
sible, copies of all messages contained in this file sent to

or received by the President or other White House aides during

1941 to December 7, 1941, inclusive,

with reference to Japan or matters pertaining to political or

in the Far East. It 1s probable that the

request submitted by us under date of November 28th, emanating

from Congressman Keefe, will include some of this material, and

be sufficient to furnish documents in re-

sponse to that request.

William D, Mitchell

s & w & I

DEPARTMENT OF THE NAVY
Office of the Secretary
Washington

10 December 1945

Mr, William D, Mitchell,

1o "here are rorwarded Lo you herewith copies of Two

s e s § S —

|
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(1) #261854 of 26 November 1941 from the President

- —— e B ® W -

i —
- s g i T o — W T

to the High Commissioner of the Philippine Islands.
(2) #280228 of 28 November 1941 from Cincaf to the

President.

| 2. These dispatches are delivered in response to your

requast of 1 December 1945 for copies of dispatches in the Navy

Department's "White House file™ during the period October 1,
|19h1 to December 7, 1941, inclusive, "with reference to Japan

| or matters pertaining to political or military development in

e —————— —

i| the Far East",

| 3. No other dispatches responsive to your request have

L, It 1s requested that you receipt for the above two

|

l*been discovered,
i
!

copies of dispatches on a copy of this memorandum.

/8/ 0. S, COLCLOUGH,
0. S. COLCLOUGH,
l Rear Admiral, USK.

R —
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PHONE EXTENSION NUNS ADDRESSEES PRECEDENCE
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a2 . . FROM CINCAF X . 5 PRIORITY
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RELEASED BY <| OPNAY
DEFERRED

_ "~
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INDICATE BY ASTERISK ADDRESSEES FOR WHICH MAIL DELIVERY IS SATISFACTORY

289228 CR §748

UNLESS OTMERMISE DESIGMATED THIS DISPATCH WiLL BE TRANSMITTED WITH DEFERRED PRECEDEMNCE.

ORIGINATOR FILL IN DATE AND TIME FOR DEFERRED AND MAIL DELIVERY
DATE TIME GCT

 ——————————————

TEXT

C.R. §748.

FROM HIGH COMMISSIONER SAYRE PERSONAL FOR PRESIDENT ROOSEVELT.

.___—._—-‘-_———"_—__“_

YOUR MESSAGE OF NOVEMBER 26TH 1S GREATLY
APPRECI ATED.
| HAVE BEEN ASKED BY PRESIDENT QUEZON TO INFORM

YOU THAT YOU MAY BE ABSOLUTELY ASSURED THAT TO THE LAST MAR |
THE GOVERNMENT OF THE PHILIPPINE COMMONWEALTH, ARD THE
FILIPINO PEOPLE, WILL STAND BEHIND THE UNITED STATES OF

AMERICA..
ACTION: WHITE Houseg;;:

8S FILEceoeee

SECRAEW . ..

NAY REGS L
MAKE ORJGINAL ONLY, DELIVER TO COMMUNICATION WATCH OFFICER 1IN PERSON
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] genator Ferguson: Tt still remains,

13, 864
Quaations by. senator Ferguson

witness gtark
Admiral, that there

using the Nevy facilities between the

2 | were communications,,

President and the British Government in relation to the Far

4 East; is not that a correct statement?

5 ‘ Admiral Stark: I think 80, yes, sir.

8 genater Fergusons: And the coples would be kept in &

7 super-secret file in the Navy Department?

8 Admiral Stark: I have Do personal wnowledge of that, but

0 that would be a perfectly plausible thing to assume.

10 genator Ferguson: ves. Now, did you find the messS&ge

11 or memorandum to Mr. Hull?

l This is 1t, (hending document to Senator

12 Mr. Masten:

13 || Ferguson) .

14 genator Ferguson:
15 | secretary of State dated December 4, 1941.

have the whole memor andum

16 Mr. Chairman, I would like to

jral about
18
189 | ‘The Vice Chalirman: You want the whole memorandum inserted

20 in the record?

21 11 genator Fergusoli: I ;rant the whole memorandum inserted 1n

1

s |} the record .

l The Chairman: Wwithout objection, SO ordered .

2ai
|

24 (The memorandumn referred to 1is as f£ollows:)
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NAVY DEPARTMERT

SECRET Washington

December 4, 1941,

- r—

| Memorandum for Secretary of State.

q November 22nd the Special Naval Observer London informed
the Chief of Naval Operations that Vice Admiral Furstner, -

Minister of Marine of the Dutch Government in London and Com-
mander in Chief of All Dutch RNaval Forces had received infor-
mation that the Japanese were concentrating an expeditionary

‘ force in the Pelew Islands and that the Dutech Government were

considering what it should do in case a Japanese expeditionary
foree should cross the Davao-Waigee 1ine or the equator east
‘ of that 1line, and that the Dutch Government were inclined to re-

| gard such a movement as a direct threat to the territories and

finterests of Great Britain and the United States, which should

ﬂimmediately be countéred by force. The Dutch stated that be-

‘fore making up their minds they would like the views of the ﬁ
Chief of Naval Operatlons. '
The Chief of Naval Operations replied that he discounted

| the information as to the assembly of an expeditionary force

l4n the Pelews, That he was not in a position to offer advice

as the gquestion asked involved political questions, but autho=

{

rrizad the Naval Observer London to express his views as to the
importance of the Pelews for the protection of the Mandates and

for an offense against the Phllippines oF the Netherland East

i Indias o

|
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December 3 the Special Naval Observer London repérted that

Ahe has kept the British Admiralty informed of the above as

|
the same subject has been discussed by the Dutch with the Bri=-

|tish, He suggested to the British Admiralty that it might be

|

Inecessary for the Dutch to declare the area south of the Davao-
| |

{Waigao-Equator line an area dangerous to shipping, in order that

Duteh forces might be free to take prompt action against sus-

picious vessels crossing from the North and from the East. The
British.Admiralty concurred that this would constituté a use-
ful defense measure from,the.naval point of view. However it

‘was essential for political reasons that the zone should be

declared in as unprovacative a manner as possible and should

’be represented as a defense zone rather than as a dangerous

zone,

The British Admiralty informed Furstner that they also

ske the matter up with the Forelgn Office.

|

|

|

|

iFoubted the accuracy of his information and suggested the Duteh
|m

When the Dutch Foreign Minlster visited Eden his proposal
went beyond that of Furstner as 1t invited a joint declaration
~f a defense zone by the United States or Great Britain.

After consulting the Admiralty, Eden replied to the Dutch For=

pign.ﬂinister as follows: (A) That during the continuance of
the present negotlations between Japan and the United States,
it was undesirable that any declaration be made unless there

wes the pleiness evidence that the Japanese were pieparing au

L
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AH 5 ‘uore definite evidence becomes available that Japanese con<

ons are threatening Dutch territory no declaration

icentrati

(B) That Great Britain recognizes the military
one would have, but that it

Should be made,

value the-declaration,of a defense 2

considers it would be less provacative %o Japan and less pre-

the thhington.negotiations 1f it were confined to

therlands East Indies of a

judicial to

a unilateral declafﬁtion.by the Ne

for thelr own

zone manifestly designed as a defense measure

shores. (C) That jn similar circumstances His Majesty'’s Gov-

ernment had been compelled to make 2 unilateral declaration of

10
off the coast of Johore when

2 defense zone on the open seas

the Japanese concentrations on the border of Indo China begen

Il

12
the declaration of this zone

to constitute a threat to Halayag

13
inly a measure.

ters adjacent to British territory was pla
time was accepted as such by Japan without

iin wa

of defense and at the

1<

s @ 'NOLDNINSYAL INVd T BNYM

15
serious criticism.

Mr, Eden therefore suggested that if a de
e Netherlands covernment should declare that

18
claration should

i
i

prove necessary th

18 |l
'certain military and naval defense measures have been taken in

19
o=-Equator line and

20 |
l+hat accordingly all vessels intending to enter this zone must

o s

21
orities of theilr intention

notify the Netherlands ﬁaval auth

22
tructions. ©Such a

11 at specified portis for routing ins
be analogous to that made by His Majesty's

land ca

. —

23

|dgeclaration would
d not be likely to increase

24
Government off Johore and woul
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JSpec
|British Admiralties in London,

military aspect of this

reports of
ﬂthe possibility of a
| the Philippines oT Netherlands

Chief of Naval Operations directed the

on December 4 the
to transmit to the Dutch and

jal Naval Observer in London
the following views on the

subject.
operations believes the November

were unfounded,

on against

While the Chief of Naval
a concentration in the Pelews

Japanese attack from that regl

East Indies cannot be ruled out.

declare areas gouth and

In regard td the puteh project to

o-Waigeo-Equator 1ine dangerous t

west of the Dava
tack suspiclous vessels entering

order that Dutch Forces may at

1f this were done 1t would apply to

rrom.the'ﬂorth.anﬂ'East,
and to British

211 merchant shipping regardless of nationallty

and United States Naval vesse
fal if the Duteh could establ

1s as well as those of Japan.

1t is doubt ish promptly & control

ortant to the United States

P
rying preinforcements to the Philippines
shipping between the United states and the Far East 1s routed

via Torres straits.
eclaration of this large are

s to the British declaration
The declaration of a

a as a defense 20N€ would

The d
of the Johore
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small one.

as the latter area 1s a
nse zone would create a
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large area of the high seas as a defe
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n to close the Okhotsk Sea, Sea of Japan,
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1 on December 4 the thef of Naval Operations directed the

}Special Naval Observer in London to transmit to the Dutch and
'British Admiralties in London, the following views on the
military aspect of this subject.

While the Chief of Naval Operations balieves the November
reports of a concentration in the Pelews were unfounded,
the possibility of a Japanese attack from that region against
the Philippines or Netherlands East Indies cannot be ruled out.

In regard td the Duteh project to declare areas south and
|lwest of the Davao=Waigeo-Equator line dangerous to shipping in
order that Dutch Forces may attack suspicious vessels entering
from the North and East, if this were done it would apply ¥o
211 merchant shipping regardless of nationality and to British
and United States Haval vessels as well as those of Japan,

it is doubtful if the Dutch could establish promptly a control

A g "NOLDNIHEVM ‘INvd ¥ QuYM

gystem,which.would not cause excessive delay to shipping im-
portant to the United States particularly to the shippling car-
rying reinforcements to the Philippines as 211 United States
shipping between the United States and the Far East 1s routed
via Torres Straits.

The declaration of this large area as a defense zone would
nardly be analogous to the British declaration of the Johore
area, as the latter area is a small one. The declaration of a
large area of the hlgh seas as a defense zone would create a

'praecedent for Japan to close the Okhotsk Sea, Sea of Japan,




AH 7

1

!
i
i
|

the western part of the South China Sea, and the Gulf of Siam.

1f the United States acquisced 1n the Dutch declaration, it

would be difficult to object to similar declarations by the
Japanese,

At present aid to Russia is being shipped via the Okhotsk
Sea and Sea of Japan. The Dutch, British and United States
are taking reconnailssance measures to cover areas considered
dangerous., Shinments +o Siberia and patrol measures should
continue., The Chief of Naval Operations 1s convinced that the
closing of the area west and south of the Davao=-Waigeo=Equator
area by the Duteh would be prejudicial to the naval and military
interests of all three powers.

1f the Dutch desire To give a warning to the Japanese the
Chief of Naval Operations believes it should be in the form of
a declaration to Japan, that if during the current situatlon
Japanese Naval vessels or expeditionary forces cross the Davao=
Waigeo line it would be considered a hostile act and the forces
crossing this 1ine would be attacked.

Ambassadors Winant and Biddle have been informed by the
Special Naval Observer Tondon of the contents of the memorandum,

/s/ R. E.*Schuirman

By Directlon
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13,870

senator Ferguson: I never believed we should take isolated
| paragraphs out without putting the whole memorandum in. It 1is

| & memorandum by Admiral Schulrmann.

T will read you several items in it.

"on December 4 the Chief of Naval Operationa" - {
that would be you -- "3irected the Special Naval (

Observer in Londdn to transmit to the Dutch and

British Admiralities in London, the following views

on the military aspect of this subject.”

I am just taking one paragraph.

Mr. Gearhart: W1ill the gepator state the date?

senator Ferguson: Yes. The Lth of December, 1941. It

is & memorandum for the secretary of State from R. E. Schuirmann,

by direction. R. E. Schuirmenn wes an admiral, was he not,
or a captaln?

Admiral Stark: He was & captain at that time. He 1s

' g rear adwmiral now, 8ir.

Me. Murphy: May I just ask one preliminary question?

Sepagor Ferguson: Yes, indeed. i

| Mr. Murphy: How long have we had the memorandum before the
committee?
Mr. Masten: That memorandum has been in the counsel’s

~ffice since last November and evallable TO every member of

!* the committee. Yesterday. Mr. Greaves ceme down tO look through
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Witness Stark Questions by: Senator Ferguson

A e ™

-
o

Q them and this question 1 imagine is based on the examination

i r

f yesterday.
| Mr. Murphy: Fine.

genator Ferguson: Now, the paragraph I want to read to

you, and 1t follows the paragraph I did read and is the second

v from the last paragraph in this memorandum, 18 &8 follows:

= - - - 3 - — -
- —— ——._—-—.-.i._#-r-._._-_r:w_*_—__, — = —

"Tf the Dutch desire to give a warning to the
d Japsnese, the Chief of Naval Operations believes 1t
should be in the form of a declaration to Japan, that
if during the current situation Japsnese naval yessels
or expeditionary forces Cross the Davao-Waigeo line 1t
would be considered a‘hostile act and the forces crossing

this l1line would be attacked."
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| Now, this 1ls & messSage from Captain Schulrmann to the

'rState Department, and 1t is on your direction, and I read

you that part:

l

"1f the Dutch desire to give a warning to the
Japanaae, the Chief of Naval Operationa == that 18
you -- "pelieves it should be 1n the form of a declara-
tion to Japan, that 1f during the current gsituation
Japanese naval vessels or expeditionary forces cross

the DavaoJWaigeo 1ine it would be considered a hostile

act and the forces crossing this line would be attacked."

Attaeked by whom?
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' Witness sterk Senator Ferguson

Questions by:

E Admiral Stark: Attacked by the Dutch.

f _
i

! Senator Ferguson: Why were you dictating the message that
J

! the Dutch were to gilve to Japan?

IN Admiral Stark: I remember that. My remembrance is that

i1t came up before, but I am not certain, but we were undoubtedly

iasked, and that was our opinlon.

l Senator Ferguson: Now, if you can give us the answer,

!‘ why were you consulted as to what kind of & message the Dutech
| Government would give to the Japanese Government in a question
solely between the Dutch Government and the Japanese Government,

#
| as to the Japanese Government moving troops or moving vessels

aeross a certain line?

P Admiral Stark: Well, we were --

| Senator Ferguson: Were you taking parallel actlon?

That is the question,

Admiral Stark: No, sir.

t

H Mr. Murphy: Mr. Cheirman, I think the witness ought to be

| given an opportunity to answer the question. Tt seems like an

| important question.

i
1

|

| Mp. Murphy:

Senator Ferguson: It is & very important question.

Then, let him answer.

No, we were not taking perallel action.

Wwe could not take a parallel action.

T submit the guestion has not been answered,

“ Admiral Stark:
‘.
'.
! Mp . Murphy:

-
o —

. ol
-
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‘witness stark Questioné by genator Ferguson

'

'Senator. The second question was just answered, but the

s

, | other guestion has not been ansvered.

4 '1: genator Ferguson: Read the questlon, please, Mr. Reporter.

i

5 g\, (The question was read by the reporter.)
zl ' Admiral Stark: My remembrance of that i1 that the Dutch

s |

- asked us for an opinion and we gave 1t to them. There 1s much
g || in the record showing an interdependent interest more or less
o in this whole area.

o senator Ferguson: All right.

11 ’ Now, I will ask you upon what you based your opinion tha.tz

you had a right to tell the Dutch that they should glve &

12
13 \' message to the Japanese Government that i{f this line was

14 crossed by the Japanese it would be considered a hostlle

act and the forces erossing this line would be attacked, that

|
|
|

I ’ :
18 \you velieved thaet the Duteh should say that if the Japanese
|

17 crossed that line the Dutch should attack? What did you

s || base that on?

Admiral Stark: I based that on the fact that if they

io |

20 _lﬁdid, it looked like amn attack on the N.E.I.,, on the Netherlands
21 h, East Indies, and they could consider it such, it was my opinion
22 !; an attack, and in that event to repel 1T. I might dravw &

53 ;isimila.r 1ine -- perhaps, exaggerate 1t a 1ittle bit -- DY

2.4 saying if they attempted to go 1imnto Manila Bay --

Senator Ferguson: That was in our territory?
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Pearl HarboT

Investigatio:l

Questions by: gengtor Ferguson

Witness Stark
But they

April 11, 1942 Admiral Stark: That was in our territory.
ase insert » en opinion, end thet wes m¥ opinion.

your 3 asked me fo

copy of the
trenscript. 4

pid you contaoct the President before

genator Ferguson:

?
this opinion? It 1g en importan® opinion, 1s it not '
s

you gav

Admiral Stark: Tes, gir.

e
genator Ferguson: Tt might have meant war between th

en? This kind of advice, ocould it not

United States end J ap

mean war?
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Witness Stark Questions by: Senator Ferguson

Admiral Stark: It could have mqant war between the Dutch

" and the Japs. What the ultimete reaction to it would have been,

I do not know.

Mr. Murphy: Will the Senator yleld?

genator Ferguson: That is because you had written to
Admiral Kimmel that God alone would know what was golng 1O
happen? Is that the reason you did not take 1T to mean war
between the United;States and Japan?

Admiral Stark: Well, I could not tell whether 1t meant
var or not. Under our Constitution the Congress had Fo declare
var, and we could not take any independent action, so far as
wostilities were concerned.

My. Murphy: Now, Mr. Chairmen, I want to object on the

here, and there
ground that there 1is & "veg, sir"” ansver 1n there,

were two questionz and the record does not show which quest;on
the ansver "yes, sir" 1s to. The first was: "Did you ask
the Ppesident?”, and then there was another question asked
and the answer was "Yes, sir."  The record does not show to
anyone reading it whether the "Yes, sir" is to the first
question or the second question.

Senator Ferguson: One questlon was: "It is an important
message, isn't 1t?"

what is your answer to that?

Admiral Stark: Yes, sir.

WY T TS T1 U Y e e T N e W SN T SRR T QU e L TR T e ‘(’_-..ﬂc"-l:h"._! .
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Witness Stark Questions by: Senator Ferguson

Senator Ferguson: Is your answer to the other question
the same, "Yes, sir"?

Admiral Stark: As to whether or not I consulted the

President?

Senator Ferguson: Yes, sir,

Admiral Stark: I do not recall definitely having consulted
the President on that point, but I would assume that any dis-
patch of that nature would have been taken up with the Secretary
and with the State Department, and probably wlth the President.

It was along & similar line of the line which we had drawn in

our memorandum of the 5th and the 27th.

My. Masten: Senator, may I suggest something there that

would be helpful to you?

Senator Ferguson: Yes.

2
»
»
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Mr, Masten: The memorandum which you have i1s a memorandum

which describes the final message which appears in Exhibit 79

'and‘which was introduced last December.
Senator Ferguson: Yes, I have that here,

Mr. Masten: This exhibit gives the entire background

of most of that material, I think.

Senator Ferguson: But it is dated subsequent, 1is the

only thing?

Mr . Maétan: It appears that that is the telegram referred

to in the memorandum, because the language 1s practically
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. Witness Stark Questions by: Senator Ferguson
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'identical with the descriptive language in the memorandum.

!

you had one in your hand?
Mr. Masten: This is Exhibit 79.

Admiral Stark: You say you have just taken & paragraph

out. I would like to see the dispatch and see the correspondence,

what 1s in 1it.

Mr, Marsten: This is the finesl dispatch in Exhiblt 79,
Admiral.

Admiral Stark: I do recall that myself.

Senator Ferguson: Now, you will notice what you are
|read ing, Admiral, is dated the 5th, which is the day following,
and I cannot quite get the record straight in my own mind, how
you can rely upon something that came subsequent to the time
that you directed this advice to be given. Can you straighten

that out?

Mr. Murphy: Now, will the Senator yield?
|

| Admiral Stark: What I would like to see is where we start

on this and who asked what.

Mp. Murphy: The record shows the 5th where? The 5th here

or the 5th with the Dutch?

Mp. Marsten: The final telegram in Exhibit 79 bears the

i

L & [ = e & - -
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date December 5, whereas the memorandum that Senator Ferguson 1s

E'us:!.ng is dated December 4. But the fact is that the language of

i

! Mp. Murphy: For the record, when you said "this memorandum", B
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Questions by: genator Ferguson

\
1
| witness Stark
|
|
| tically identical,

the memorandum and of the telegram are prac

so it wou + the memorandum 18 refer

p— -

to the telegrai.

Admiral gtark:

MT'. Mﬂrsten=
Admiral Stark: May I take the time to read 1%, sir?

genator Ferguson: Yes, certalnly.

. attache at London.

genator Ferguson: Yes.
Ta there anything here showing any dispatch

My o Murphy:

|
1
14 ‘41 directly to the Dutch?
The memoy andum refers to the memorandum of

Mr . Marsten:

the 4th. There 13 a.discrepancy

will the Senator yie

15
on the dates.

16
1d while the Admiral 18

' Mp . Murphy:

18 reading?

gepator Ferguson: Yes.

19 ‘

20 41] Mr. Murphy: T think, Mr. Chairman, the record should

21 \11 show that Exhibit 79 consists of 10 dispatches. Exl';ibit 79

22 }]was admitted in the record some months &880, and the part on

»3 || which the Admiral 18 being questioned now, as TO what the

24 ﬁ chief of Naval Operatlons ggid, is in the'dispa.tch of December

been in the record for some monthe.

)
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! Wwitness Stark

‘..

2 Senator Ferguson:

3 "~l. before that this was

4 E Naval Operations, which 1s the W
5 1 Mr. Murphy: Yes, 1t does show it.

itness.

authorities consider some varning

7 |l pelieves it should take th

8 i‘_l that in view of the current situation Japanese naval ve

| |

B or expeditionary forces crossing the D
1o || be considered hostlle
11 these views to the Admiralty
12 || London."

13

14

15

,

18 ‘

17 ‘1

18 |

|

19

20 ‘|

21 :!f

. |

1
23 |
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Questions by:

13,879

Senator Ferguson

Yes, but the record did not show

all under the direction of the Chief of

Tt says, "If Dutch

should be given Japan CNO

e form of a declaration to Japan

ssels,

avao-Waigeo line would

and would be attacked. Communicate

and the Dutch Naval Command in

: - .
T eon e e
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Witness Stark Questioms by: Senator Ferguson
Senator Ferguson: It does not cover what I am inquiring
~bout now.
Admiral Stark: I have read these, and to make it clear
T would suggest, 1f they are not already iﬁ the record in con-
pection with this questioning, that 1t would be well to put

them in, or refer to them at this point.

Senator Ferguson: They will be referred to now, because

through the counsel's statement, the exhibit number has been

put in.

Admiral Stark: That shows the entire discussion. This

| memorandum was & memorandum by Schulrmann at wmy direction to

+he Secretary of State, with whow These things had been con-
=2dered, and then I said if the Dutch were doing to do some-
thing, I suggested the following.

Now, I way state with regard to this picture in general,
that it had been suggested at times that we 7ule out certaln
narts of the sea and call them defensive sea areas, that nothing

could com= in there.

Senator Ferguson: Vhen you say "we," whom ars you speaking

about?

| Admiral Stark: We had to consider the same thing in the

Southern Philippine waters.

Senator Ferguson: Do you mean you a3 the Navy, or the

Prssident, the Secretary of Wer and the Secretary of the Navy?
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i
| witness Stark Questions by: Senator Ferguson

That is very much the same thing as the defensive sea

area. They cannot get into what they conslder vital waters

to them*ﬁithout asking permission, or being attacked.

Senator Ferguson: Would you read just the next para-

graph?

Admiral Stark: May I go on just a little further?

Senator Ferguson: Yes.

" Admiral Stark: Those qusstlons had bhezen discussed I1n

ths Navy Department and in the State Department. This first

memorandum is to the State Department, and 1 think we were all

pretty much of one mind vith regard to 1t.

Now as to your question, as to whether this was taken

up with the President, I do not racall. The last paragraph

that you sugéest I read 1s:
" ambassadors Winant and Biddle have besen infomned by the

| —

Special Naval Observer, T.ondon, of the contents of the memo-

. E — ——

randum."

S G e o

Senator Ferguson: Do you think today that you described

this important matter as to advising the Dutch to do this

ed States?

-

without taking it up with the President of the Unit

——— —

| Admiral Stark: No, I do not think I would. I certainly

! would not do it without taking it up with the Secretary of the

Navy, and without a complete interchange with the State De-

partment.
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Witnesss Stark Quastions by: Senator Ferguson

As I remember the first instance, when we were talking
about the southern Philippine waters, of discussing it with
the President, but I just cannot say absolutely that I took
{ up that particular paragraph with the Prasldent.

‘ I am under the impression I did, but I hesitate, when he
1s not here,to state positively that I did, when 1t 1s not
perfectly clear to wy wind that I did.

Senator Ferguson: Unless 1t 1s your memory that 1t 1s

perfectly clear, I would not want you to.

Admiral Stark: On things of that sort, we just could

not go along by ourselves. Tt had to involve the State De-
partment, and things ofthat sort ware always taken up
with the President, and we were very close to him.

Senator Ferguson: Vhat I want to get at 1s, in your
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opinion now, if they had moved across this line, and the
{{ Dutch had attadkad, would you have said that that meant war

also with the United States?

Admiral Stark: No, I would not.

Senator Ferguson: Then I want to read you out of Mr.

| Stimson's memorandum.

Mr. Murphy: Will the Senator yield before you proceed?

Senator Ferguson: Yes.

Mr. Murphy: How dozs this Davao-V'algo line compare with

the line set forth in the areas deseribed in the msmoranduw
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H Witness Stark yuestions by: Senator Ferguson
i

!

of November 5?

|
|
‘ Senator Ferguson: It was over in the Netherlands East

|

3

Japanese force right on the doorstep.

“‘ Indies area, and, as I recall, would have put an amphibious
I

Admiral Stark: Of the NEI.

Senator Ferguson: Of the NEI?

Admiral Stark: Yes, sir.

Senator Ferguson: But it had nothing to do with the
1ine that you had General Marshall establsh 1n your memoran-
dum of the 5th and 27th of November?

Admiral Stark: Thet is a different llins.

Mr. Murphy: Is not there a paragraph in the November 5

memorardum a8 to what the recowmendations of our wilitary

4 G NOLDONIMSY TNVd T QuvM

authorities were if the NEI were attacked?
Senator Ferguson: Yes.
Admiral Stark: Yes.

Senator Ferguson: That is what I want to bring up rext.

Admiral Stark: I think so.

Senator Ferguson: "Friday, November 7, 1941." This 1is

| out of Secretary Stimsonts diary.

"Cabinet meeting this afternoon. The President opened

Iwith telling the story of Lincoln and his Cabinet -- how he

polled the Cabinet and found thew all polling "no," and then

he said 'The ayes have 1t.' With that, he started to heve

Adan Lol addube o by ot Lt b s cafe. e Lilensie e il olndiiei St o con o uibo) 20 R R e el e e L
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vitness Stark Questions by: Senator Ferguson

what he said was the first general poll of his Cabinet, and

it was on the question of the Far East -- vhe ther the pesople

E would back us up in case we struck at Japan down thers, and

|
|

|
|

t

E

P

what the tactics should be."

Noﬁ, he has got a note there, and the note is:

"see statemsnt, page 11, as to thils Cablnet meeting."”

Now, continuing reading frowm the memorandum:

"It was a very interesting talk - the best Cabinet
meeting I think we have ever had since I have been there. He

went around the table - first Hull and then myself, and then

| around through the whole numwber, and 1t was unanimous 1n

feeling the country would support us.”

Mr. Murphy: Will the Senator yleld?

Don't you think the Admiral ought to have a copy 80 he
can follow you?

Admiral Stark: I brought that up with me.

Senator Ferguson: It 1s on page 42, Admiral.

Admiral Stark: Thank you.

Senator Ferguson: About half way down.

"We sald that this time the vote 1s unanimous, he feellng

the same way. Hull made a good presentatlon of the general

! situation. I told thewm I rather narrowed it down into a

following up the steps which had bsen done tO show wvhat needed

| to be done in the future., The thing would have bqenmuch
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| w3 tness Stark Questlions by: Senator Ferguson

atrongei' i the Cabinet had xnowvn - and they did not know
except in the case of Hull and the President - what the
Army is doing with th= big bombers and how ready we are toO
pitch in."

Now, that is the end of the wemorandum.

Mr. Murphy: At that point, Senator, dontt you think it
js unusual that he did not include secretary Knox? Certainly
he would know toO.

Senator Ferguson: T can only read froum the diary of

the Secretary of War. T am not. putting any language in 1t.
Tt way Seem strange.
Admiral Stark: I may atate Colonel Knox did know.
Senator Ferguson: You say Colonel Knox did kmow?
Admiral Stark: Yes, sir, he knew eve::ything 1 did;

and I was perfectly familiar with that program.

l
Senator Ferguson: And you were familiar with what 1s

.

contained in the dlary of the Secratary of War?

‘ Admiral Stark: I did not recall that vote. It way have

|
I

| peen I was told, but I do not recall.

Senator Ferguson: Now, T will go to pages 11 and 12, be-

1
|
““ ceuse it refers to that, and I will keep this record straight.

| "on Friday, Novembsr 7, We had the usual weekly Cabinet
wmeeting. The Far REastern situation was uppermost in wmany of

‘our minds. Mr. Hull informed us that relations had becoms

ih-i.‘ﬁidh "-'I'-m
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-

- extremely critical and that we should be on the outlook for

S —

an attack by Japan at any time."

- e -

Now, this is November 7.

"Our Military advisers" - and you would be one of those

. R B . — o n il @ W

would you not, Admiral?
Admiral Stark: Yes, sir.
Senator Ferguson: Reading on:
" -- while desirous of delay, had urged military action
1f Japan attackedifepritory whose security was vital to us, r

and in this connection specified American, British, or Dutch

territory."

Now, I will ask you whether or not the Dutch territory

was the same territory that was described in the memorandum

of Schulrmann on your direction?
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‘Admiral Stark: In effect, yes, sir.

Senator Ferguson: It was?

Admiral Stark: Yes, sir.

Senator Ferguson: So that you had given the opinion to
apparently the FPresident, anq apparently to the other mewmbers
of the Var Cabinet, that we should attack if this territory
south of this particular -- what is the name of 1t? Davao-
Waigeo?

Admiral Stark: Davao-Vaigeo.

"

Senator Fergusons - - scuth of' this psrticular Davao
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T'witnsss Stark Questions by: Senator Ferguson

| Vaigeo 1line,"isn't that true? That was your opinion as

early as the 7th?
Admiral Stark: Yes, sir, and on that sawe 7th, I wrote

that war might be delayed a month longer, but 1 dild not see

how 1t could go beyond that.

I might say with regard to that -- and I have a remem-
brance that in wy previous testimony I sald that -- what I was
afraid of was one at a time, and then a squeeze play, and I
think T am on the record as saying under certain condlitions

we would have to fight for our own safety.

Senator Ferguson: Coming back to my question, here on

the 7th of November, you are of the opinion, and have advlsed

the President and the Var Cabinet, as one of our military

advisers. that if Japan attacked the terriltory of the Dutch,
which includes the very terrlitory that you are now telling

| the Dutech to glve this warning about, and that they are to

attack, you would say then that 1t did wean war, in your

apinion; is that not a correct statement?
Admiral Stark: No, it 1s not. There 1s a distinction
there.
Senator Ferguson: V1ll you tell us what 1t 1s?
Admirgl Stark: It is this, that while 1t would wean

that Marshall and I, these advisers -- which 1s a matter of

vecord -- had advised this, we could not say that our advice
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- would be followed.

il
r What the Congress woulld do if this was put up to them,
| |

L}
L]
[

|

' T had no means of knowing. That is why I say i1t did not wmean
. war, because we thought 1t ought to.

Senator Ferguson: Admiral Stark, did you ever consider

| on this question of whether or not we would start war with

| Japan, whether there would be shots from the Japanese side,

and therefore we would be in war, whether that question would
aver be submitted to ths Congress of the United States?
Admiral Stark: Our imstructions were very clear on

| not to commit an overt act. So far as I was concerned, I

could do nothing in that line without authority higher up.
Unless something had occurred, such as dld occur, the

normal procedure was for a declaration by Congress, in accord-

5 Q HOLONIMSYM TNYd ¥ QHYM

ance with our Constitution.

Senator Ferguson: Well, did not you know that Colonel

Knox advised the Prasident of three alternatives, and he

advised as the last that we should attack?
Mr. Keefe: You mean Colonel Stimson?

Senator Ferguson: Colonel Stimson.

Admiral Stark: That paragraph which 1s in here --

Senator Ferguson: It is on page 53.

Admiral Stark: In view of the rest of the paragraphs in

' here where Colonel Stimson states --
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Senator Ferguson: It is on page 53, if 1t will help
you.

Admiral Stark: I want to finish that sentence.

| Senator Ferguson: Yes.

Aduiral Stark: Vhere Colonel Stimson states, on page
55 of'this'memorandum, and I quote:

"T+ further became & consensus of views that rather than
strike at the force as it went by without any warnling on the
one hand, which ve didn't thinkwe could do; or sitting still
and allowing it to go on,"” and so forth.

There Colonel Stimson puts himself om record as stating
that he could not strike without warning.

Now, I think that there is another paragraph here that

bears on that same thing, 1f I way look for it, while this

talk is on this wmatter.
Senator Ferguson: All right.
Mr. Richarson: Look on page 56.
Admiral Stark: I will cowme right back to 1t.
On page 28, Colonel Stimson further states:

"On the other hand we also decided that we could notv
attack without a further warning to Japan, and we discussed
what form that warning should take. The President suggested
a special telegram from himself to the Emperor of Japan.

After some discussion, it was decided that he would send such
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- Witness Stark . Questions by: Senator Ferguson

a letter to the Emperor, which would not be made public,

and that at the same time he wauld deliver a speclal message
to Congress reporting on the danger and reporting what we
would have to do if the danger happened.”

Now, Colonel Stimson, I think, in those two statements,
which I have gquoted, and there way be others here -- clearly
states, in wy opinion, that he mld not go ahead and make an
attack without first warning, and he suggests that the Presl-
dent should go to Congress.

Senator Ferguson: Did not he also advise the Presldent
that he believed the msssage of the 17th of August -- he calls
1t the 19th, but apparently that is wrong --

Admiral Stark: Yes, that 1s an error.

Senator Ferguson: -- that the message of the 17th of

August was such a warning, that if they crossed that llne,
we would be justified in attacking without Gongressional
action?

Admiral Stark: I do not gather that he considers that.
That message of the 17th of August -- and while I have not
refreshed wy memory on it for a long time, as I recall wound
up with some statement to the effect that if the Japs en-
croached further in Southeast Asia, we reserved to ourselves
the right to take any actlion which we saw fit in our natlional

interest.
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Senator Ferguson: Now, would not one of those actions
{

be that we would attack if we would take any action?
Admiral Stark: I would not say 1t would be to attack

without warning. I feel soO strongly on that, that my only

suggestion is -- you are asking we to interpret Coloncl
Stimson’s thoughts. He 1s available toanswer that questlon.
Senator Ferguson: I will coms back to in.
Did you expect this war to sta?t by the Japanese dolng
the first shooting, after Congress had declared war upon

Japan? Is not that contrary to all of the philosophy of

Japan, that they would allow us, if they were going to make
war, to declare war first?
Admiral Stark: Again I would llke to state this with

regard to that: My thought was that the Japs would strike

2
»
D
v
»
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without warning. That was thelr history.

Senator Ferguso n: That is right.

Admiral Stark: Now, as to the second pert of your ques-
tion --
Senator Ferguson: I think you testified to that before.

Admiral Stark: Yes, sir.

As to the second part of your questlion, as to our striking
after declaration of war on Our part, if the situatlion became

intolerable to us, and our national safety, 1f the Japs had

not struck and we thought then that our safety was imperlled,
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~ Witness Stark Questions by: Senator Ferguson

: if we did not fight, I think 1t would have been done in a
? constitutional manner. ;
i Senator Ferguson: Now, Admlral, you expected Japan to
| attack without warning?

|
| Admiral Stark: I did.

I Senator Ferguson: And that would be before we declared

P war?

Admiral Stark: At that time, yes, sir.
Senator Ferguson: Yes.

Therefore, the war would start before Congress declared

I war, because we would not allow Japan toO attack us and not
even shoot back, would we?

Admiral Stark: %‘ell, I think your question is just stat-
ing what has happened.

Senator Ferguson: Is that what you anticipated? My

original question was prefaced, and I am carrying out the

idea, by what happened prior to ths 7th.

It is exactly what hapﬁened, but I want to know whether
that is what you anticipated would happen.

Admiral Stark: I did.

T did anticipate an attack without warning. I sald so
in personal letters for over a year. I stated so unequlvo-

cally in dispatches in the latter part of Novewber.

3enator Ferguson: Isn't 1t trus that that was taken up
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i (— i S S e "
ﬂ‘_'.“ & =

at the War Cabinet meeting, as related in the Stimson state-

ment?

= i .t s e 5.l

Admiral Stark: If you will give we the page, I will

follow you, Senator.

Senator Ferguson: Look at page 47.

"Then, at 12 o'clock, we (viz. General Marshall and I)
went to the White House, where we were until nearly half-
past one. At the meeting were Hull, Knox, Marshall, Stark,

| and myself. There the President, instead of bringing up the

Victory Parade, brought up entirely the relations wilth the
Japanese. He brought up the event that we were 1ikely to

| be attacked perhaps (as soon as) next Monday, for the Japanese

| are notorious for making an attack without warning, and the

|

question was what we should do. The question was how we

'u should maneuver them into the position of firing the first

1

L

” shot without allowing too much danger to ourselves.
|

"It was a difficult proposition.”

‘ Now, is that not exactly what the whole War Cabinet
expected, that there would be an attaclt by the Japanese before
| anything would be submitted to Congress and have America de-
clare war upon Japan?

Admiral Stark: We thought action by Japan attacking us

was about to start, and we sald soO.

Senator Ferguson: Yes.
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;'Witneas Stark Questions by: Senotor Ferguson
| Now, I come to the questiop here:

{ Wasn't 1t also true that you expected that attack before
j Congress would declare wvar upon Japan?

| Admiral Stark: Yes, bec&use I thought it was in the

| 1mmediate offing.

Senator Ferguson: Yes.

1 Admiral Stark: But I do again make the statement, and
i T want it clear on the record, so far as wmy thoughts are con-
cerned, that if Japan had not attacked, and if conditions had

become intoleraeble to our national safety because of what she

e — -

was doing, it is then mwy opinion that there woald have been

| only one road for us to take, and that would have been through
the Congress.

| Tt did not have to be, because she attacked.

Senator Ferguson: And you expected she would attack,

ard the President expected she would attack?

Admiral Stark: Yes, at that time there was not any ques-
tion about it in our minds. I said so at that time, on the
25th.

Senator Ferguson: You did not change your mind, and as

— iy Sl — —

far as you know, the President did not change his, at least

|

—

saying so to you,up to the 7th of December?

{

Admiral Stark: Noone changed thelr winds, so far as

r I know. You will recall on the 6th we sent & dispatch

!

-—_ e ——— 1

- ——
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Witness Stark Questions by: Senator Ferguson

we were still expecting that minute to happen at any tiwme.

\ about codes, to hold on to the last minute. Thet showed

senator Ferguson: Now, he states, "The question was
how we should maneuver them" - I take it that means the
Japanese -- "into the position of firing the first shot
without allowing too wuch danger to ourselves.”
Now, did you discuss with the President and those present
at that meeting how you would maneuver the Japanese into
shooting the first shot? |

Admirel Stark: I have no recollection of that. My recol-

lection of that meetling, on which I testified before -- and
which the record, the written record shows -- is that I wrote

Kimmel about both the prosident and Mr. Hull stating that they

would not be surprised at a surprise attack.
But as to our maneuvering them, 1f you take the language

baldly, just what 1t says, that it was trylng to get them tO

shoot at us, I do not recall any such conversation.

T do recall the meat of the thing, and which meant what
* Colonel Stimson meant, that we should not commit the first
overt act, and I heard Marshallts testlmony yesterday when
| he saild he thought this was to keep the record clear, and
| that 1t was to bn political. Maybe that was 1t; I don'‘t

know.

— -

Senator Ferguson: Did he sav, "'political” or “3diplomatic” ?

-—‘-"H--— — o —
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Witness Stark Questions by: Senator Ferguson!

Admiral Stark: Diplomatic, perhaps 1t was.

Senator Ferguson: In other words, is that your own
opinion, tﬁat we were to keep the diplomatic racord in shape
so that Japan would shoot the first shot rather than America
declaring war?

Admiral Stark: I do not recollect that having gone

+through my wind at thet time. As T sald, I did not recollect

jiscussing this, Jjust as it 1s here, except thal we would

not comnlt the first overv act.

T do know, however, that there was & desire to keep the
record straight on our of fers, for example.

To go back &a 1ittle bit, I think 1t was back in July
hen I was present with Nowura, and with Welles in the
“hite House, when Nomura brought up the subject that what
they were concerned with raw materials, and particularly
food, rice, and the President then of fered, so far as he
possibly could, to guarantee that they would get these thinga
1f Japan would stop her aggression.

T remember her remark afterwards, that she probably

would not stop her sggression. But that was to keep the

| pecord straight, and they were continually trying tO prevent

war 1n the P&oific.*.
T think the racord is clean On 1%+

Senator Ferguson: Now, &8 I und-re+tand it, you 4o not

édiivaib la = -;;H.‘mln. 'i‘“;n-{"i Y
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remember this being taken up at that meeting, and you do not
remember that the"maneuver'meant diplomatic waneuver. You
do not remwember either?

Admiral Stark: No, I do not, Senator Ferguson.

Mr. Murphy: Will the Senator yleld?

Senator Ferguson: Yes.

Mr. Murphy: Vas Admiral Stark at this cabinet meeting?

Admiral Stark: Yes, I was.

Senator Ferguson: It was‘the war cabinet‘meeting.

Mr. Murphy: All right.

Senator Ferguson: You were present?

Admiral Stark: I was present at that meeting, yes, sir.

Senator Ferguson: I think you wrote to Kimmel advising
wim that the President had expected the war by Japan attack-
ing by -- what was 1t? Monday?

Mr. Keefe: The following Monday, Decewber lst.

Admiral Stark: That 1s what the President sald. If you
recall, when you questioned me about this before, I sald I
thought we went into all phases of 1%, but wy memory was not
alear as to just what we had discussed in detall, but that I
had written Kiwmel of the President's and Mr. Hull's bellef
that a surprise attack might come any tiwme, and as early as
"next Monday."

There are things in here, of course, from Mr. Stlmson's
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|

| Mr. Keefe

4 .'
‘ diary. I kept none. |

Senator Ferguson: I think that is all.

The Vice Chairman: Does Mr. Keefe desire to inquire?

# Mr. Keefe: But according to Secretary Stimsonts dlary,

Mr. Keefe: May I have the dlary?
The Vice Chairman: Mr. Keefe of Wisconsin will inquire.
Mr. Keefe: I would like to have 1t perfectly clear, 1f
T can -- and I listened attentlvely to the questions and answers
+hat have been propounded by Senator Ferguson, and that you

have given, Admiral Stark --

t Adwmiral Stark: Yes, sir.

under date of Novewber 7, 1941, in which ho descrived the

Cabinet meeting held that afternoon, Friday afternoon, where

+he President polled the Cablnet® on the question,“whether the

Il people would back us up in case we struck at Japan down there

RPN U] Y SR ST L R N e T e Ve Ve TP e R e T Ay e w LYWL Y -\?":-,:-i.r
& - i W F o s B

and what the tactlcs should be,” whether the fact that such

a vote was taken by the full Cabinet, and they had voted "aye,"
expressing their respective opinions that the people would

| back them up if they struck at Japan, wvhether that was known

to you when you attended the weeting of fhe War Cabinet on

‘ Tuesdy, November 25?

| Admiral Stark: I do not think it was. I do not recall

Colonel Knox having glven me that information.

Obviously I would not have gotten it from anyone else

*-‘M—-—" ey — il -
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| unless Marshall had gotten 1t from Stimson and told me.

T have no recollaction of 1t.

Mr. Keefe: It 1s obvious from the mewmorandum prepared
by Secretary Stimson and appearing in his dlary that that
whole questlion was gone over by the Cabinet.

Admiral Stark: Yes, sir, I think there is no question
~f that. It states so, from his notes made at the time.

Mpr. Keefe: But you, as Chief of Naval Opsrations, state
+o us now that you had no knowledge that that question was
discussed at that Cabinet meeting of Novewber 7th?

Admiral Stark: I have no recollection of 1t.

Mr. Keefe: Then, am I to understand ;hat it 1s a were

1apse of wmewory that you do not have a recollection, that 1t

| may have been dimussed and you have forgotten 1t?

Admiral Stark: Tt is possible that I wight have. In
my opinion, I did not know .

After all, that is golng on " five years, and there was &an
awful lot going on. But I have no recollection of that vo§e5
until I read 1t here, and I think I did not get 1t.

Mr. Keefe: Well, the reason I am asking that, Admlral

Stark, 1s because 1t impressed me, when I read 1t, that 1t

was a very ilmportant matter, reflecting itself on subsequent

actions, perhaps, of the Cabinet and subsequent action of

the so-called War Cabinet, but your final judgment before
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Witness Stark Questions by: Mr. Keefe

this committee today is that when you met with the war cablinet
on the 25th of Noveuwber, oOr at any other time, that the war
cabinet met subsequent O November 7, you do not have any
present recollection of ever having known of 1ts meeting
and 1ts determination and vote on the 7th of November?

Admiral Stark: That 18 correct.

Tf I had had it, I do not know that 1t woulg,have affected
ny independent judgwent.

Mr. Keefe: The thing that impressed me aboutb this

memorandum of the former Secretary Stimson 1s the fact that
they apparently were conc erned about the lmminence of war,

and how we were to meet 1t without being put 1n the position

of having it said that we had fired the first shot, or comw-

mitted the first overt act.

You were concerned about that too, as Chief of Naval
Operations, were you not?

Admiral Stark: I was concerned with the lmminence of
war, and surprise attack by the Japs which we were expeéting
at any moment at that time.

I say "at that time", wy wessage of the 24th put it down
a8 a possibility; wy mesSsSage of the 27th was posltive, and
you recall the subsequent messages O the 27th about the

codes and 8O forth. Ve were expccting such an attack.

Mr. Keefe: Vell, 1 understand that clearly, but 1

-

I P W U g Ry e e s W Ty vy 1'-35.'.:11.1-_.‘1.-.:-_!_.:.# B ] & L8
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Witness Stark Questions by: Mr. Keefe
. gained the impression frow reading Secretary Stimson's state-
| ment to this coﬁmittee, together with the excerpts from his
| diary which he has submitted to the committee that there was

' a question in the minds of the Cabinet officers as to whether

or not there was such a division among the people of this
aountry with respect to the possibility of war 1ln the Pacif'ic,

or whether or not the country was so solidified on that ques-

tion that they would back up the President and th: Cabinet
1f they did actually, in view of the circumstances, strike at
Japen and commlt the first overt act, and the Cabinet, when
polled on that question,sald they thought the country would
back thew up.

Did you share thit belief at that time?

Admiral Stark: Well, I certainly would not have had
any such unanimity with regard to the country backing them
up as was indicateé there by the Cabinet poll.

I had recalled when I thought we would get the draft

without any question, wé got it by one vote, after a good

seal of contest, and the sentiment of the country, which is

portrayed here by Colonel Stimson -- for examp'e, way I

quote here, speaking of the officers and what the wmilitary

*{waa working on at that time, Colonel Stimson sgid, "Yet they

were surrounded, outside of thelr offices and almost thrmgh-

out the country by a spirit of l1solationisw and disbhelief
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| and danger which now seems incredible.”

Mr. Keefe: You felt that way too, dild you not, because
you wrote Admiral Hart on that same thing, did you not?

Admirel Stark: I wrote 1 did not know what we would
do and there has been a good deal of comment on that 1n.articlés
one way or the other, as though 1t wmight seem strange that
the Chief of Naval Operations did not know what to do under
certain conditions.

Mr. Keefe:_'You'would have good --

Admiral Stark: May I finish?

Mr. Keefe: Yes.

Admiral Stark: It would have taken a brave man right
here in Congress at that time to have predicted what would
wave to be done, 1f 1t was put up to Congress.

Mr. Keefe: I recall a letter which you wrote, which
1s in the record here, but I cannot quote 1t exactly, but I
do recall a letter which you vrote to Admiral Hart in which
you sald to him, in substance, that you could not understand

+he attitude of the people of this country, and especially

| the people up on the Hill that were debating the question

of arming the ships and 80 on, thet they apparently did not

palize that the country was already at war, that we were

| at war in the Atlantlc, and you salid to him, "You and I know

(B Th
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Do you have that letter?

Admiral Stark: I remember very distinctly a letter in

which I stated, "Although the country does not realize, we

are in war in the Atlantic".

Mr. Keefe: Yes.

Admiral Stark: Ve cbvered that in the previous testlmony.

Mr. Keefe: You, as Chief of Naval Operations, knew 1%,

but you expressed the opinion at that tlme, that the people

of the country amd the Congress 1tself did not seem to under-

stand and know the facts.

Admiral Stark: That 1s correct.

You remember the testimony, I think, to the effect that

we did not have belligerent rights, and so forth, that went

with the full declaration'of'war. There were & lot of things

we could not do , but technically, in certain areas, we had

public had been fully inforned on that by the President.

Mr. Murphy: In the speech of September 11, wasn't 1t?

Admiral Stark: Septemwber 11, yes, sir, I think that vas

+he speech.

It has

all been covered.

Mr. Keefe: Well, now, 1lnanswer to the questions of

Senator Ferguson, you indlcated that you have very little

Tresent re

collection of whatactually ToOOCK place at this

s B Y e T Ry gry sy N0
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meeting of the War Cabinet on the 25th, as described here

by Secretary Stlmson.

Admiral Stark: Yes, sir. I searched my memory Jjust as
carefully as I could. I kept no dlary. I have the written
record of Kimma1 on that, in which I referred to that meetling.
The only thing additionally that I want to bring up, and was
sefreshed on in Colonel Stimson's memorandum was what I knew
at the time, that we were not to commit the first overt act.
That could be one interpretation of the statement which he
makes there, and also the President and- Mr. Hull stating un-

aquivocally that they would not be surprised if the Japs

attacked us without warning.

I immediately transmitted that to Admiral Kimmel.

Mr. Keefe: The attack which was in your wind, and the
possibility of attack which wasin your wind, and 1n the winds
of all the others, as far as you xnew it, was an attack down

in the Far East, wasn't 1t?

Admiral Stark: That 1s where we were looking for 1%,
yes, sir.

We knew the c¢cther was a possibility. For example, the
d4ispatches we.sent made both the Cowmmanders in the Pacific
action addressees; it*made'King 1n the Atlantic information,

hut we expected the attack in the Southeast Pacific, and we

\
!

& e T e Y ; - " -
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vere surprised when they struck at the tiwe they did in

L

{
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| Hawall.

| Mr. Keefe: Now, Adﬁiral, T understood you to say when

you were here the last time, a couple of days ago, that you

il - - - =
— — W -

had since located an engegement book, OT something of that

| Admiral Stark: That was Mrs. Stark's engagement book,

in which everything of a soclal nature, or in golng out, was

kept.

‘ Mr. Keefe: Is 1t here?

Admiral Stark: No, I haven't got 1T here, but I would

be glad to glve 1t to you, 1f you want to see 1it. I will

tell you, there was nothing there regarding that Saturday

night, at least we could not find that.

Mr. Keefe: VWhen you first testified, you testifled you

could not find it, it was not available, and you have since

1osated 1t, since the last hearing?

Admiral Stark: Yes, sir, and I so stated in wy testimony

herea.

Mr. Keefe: Is 1t avallable soO you can bring 1t to the

|| committee?

Adwiral Stark: Yes, sir.

| Mr. Keefe: I would like to see 1t.

Adwiral Stark: Aye, aye, sir. I will give it to

Baecher.
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| Witness Stark

|

I Mr. Keefe:

tely no entry
I
the 6th of December, dld you not? i
{
l

You told us there'vas absolu

for Saturday,

Admiral Stark: None for saturday evening, the 6th of

December.

Is there anything for Satunday afternoon? |

Mr. Keefe:

Admiral Stark: Yes, there 1s for Saturday afternoon,

about the Canadian pariy.

Mr. Keefe: Then, that refreshes your recollection that

you were present at thet Canadian party, does 1t?

Admiral Stark: 1t does not.
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Mr. Keefe: That simply was an entry?
Admiral Stark: It simply was an entry. Those parties

+  usually were put down, and our answers to them always were

¢ Ti:UE' anything was required I would go if I could, but actually

0 :EI practically never went. I was too busy. T did not have time

7 ;'to go to cocktall parties.

8 | Mr. Keefe: Do you have any present recollection as to

6 |Iwhether you did go to this cocktaill party on December 6th?

10 | Admiral Stark: My recollection is I did not go, and Mrs.
11 Stark said she did not go. Often, particuiarly vhere friends
12 |were concerned, I would ask her to go, just as a matter of good
13 {{will, to represent me. I did not have time.

I8 Mr. Keefe: Your testimony is you did not attend that

I8 ||cocktall party on that afternoon, December 6, 1s that right?

16 Admiral Stark: Yes, sir,

'17 Mr. Keefe: And that the newspaper statement is simply

18 ||la 1list of the guests that were there, and it was just perhaps
(2 ||taken from those that were invited, and so far as you are

20 Mcancerned, you were not at that party?

2t | Admiral Stark: Yes, sir.

23 Mr. Keefe: Do you have any recollection as to where you
23 ||lwere that afternoon?

24 Admirel Stark: Well, my recollection, the only recollection

25

‘T would hawve AP tho+ hadnecs An anrtshine alan 4a 4n the officeal
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Witness Stark Questions by: Mr. Keefe
That is where I usually spend 1t.

Mr. Keefe: Do you have any recollection as to where you
spént the evening?

Admiral Stark: Well, I can only assume that I was at
the National Theater.

Mr., Keefe: Now, Admirsal, I am not asking you assume
anything, I am asking you whether you have any present
recollectlon as to where you were.

4dm1ral sStark: No, I do not, sir,

My . Keefe: Now, from where do you obtain the aﬁsumption
that you were at the National Theater?

Admiral Stark: Commander Schulz? testimony.

Mr. Keefe: Do you have any present recollection as té
where you were at all Satufday evening?

Admiral Stark: No, I_do not. I had been under the Iimpres-
sion, as I have previously testifled, that I was at home,

because I have no other recollectian of being anywhere else.

The testimony makes 1t rather clear, I would say, that I was
not, and that T was at the National Theater. As I have also
testified, I do recéll having seen the revival of the Student
Prince, but I did not connect it up with that Saturday night,

and T still draw more or less of a blank on it, except I did

see a revival of the Student Prince,

Mr, Keefa: Do T nindevraetond vour testimonv to be that vovu
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can state with positiveness and certainty that you did not
go to the White House that night, December 6th?
Admiral Stark: I am absolutely certain of that.
Mr. Keefe: And are you also absolutely certain that you
- receilved no telephone calls from the White House that night?
' Admiral Stark: I am certain the President did not call
ime that night.

Mr. Keefe: And you are also certain that you did not

JI
1

‘see the first 13-part of the Jap l4-part message that night?
i

L —e s = ——

certain of that.

Mr. Keefe: Did anyone tell you, or have you any present
recollection of any one of your servants telling you thsat
Captain Kramer had called and tried to locate you that night?

Admiral Stark: No, sir.

! Mr. Keefe:; Are you certain that you had no telephone
message that night from Secretary Knox?

Admiral Stark: Well, I haven't the slightest recollection

iof it. Yes, I am certain that I heard nothing that Knox said
ithat night.

| Mr. Keefe: Did you have any telephone message from
|Admiral Wilkinson?

Admiral Stark: No, sir., I think Wilkinson has also

I
|
|
jteatified to thet seme fect, and alsc Kremer.
i
i
l

|
i

Admiral Stark: I am, yes, sir, perfectly. I am perfectly
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Witness Stark Questions by: Mr. Keefe
Mr. Murphy

| Mr. Keefe: Well, I might say, Admiral, it is rather

| amazing to me that you have a pretty clear negative memory

d
thet certain things did not happen, but you cannot recall

- T S -

anything that you actually did that night.

s
-

Admiral Stark: That is the fact, Mr. Keefe. Whether it

gseems strange to you or not, that is the fact.

e S

Mr. Keefe: I understood your testimony, in response to

questions asked by Senator Ferguson, that your visit to your

office Sunday morning was just a normal, ordinary routine
matter and there was no meeting with an extraordinary show-up

of naval officers there that morning out of the ordinary.

| Admiral Stark: That is correct.

My-. Keefe: That 1s all.

Admiral Stark: Mr. Keefe, I will bring that book up to

e — - T W TR Ty a W P s e e S le—n— _— g ———— -

you and show it to you personally.

——

Mrr. Murphy: Mr. Chairman.

-

The Vice Chairman: Mp. Murphy.

|

Mr. Murphy: Admiral Stark, when you were questioned
|

| previously about what you would have done, had you had known

that the President, 1n substance, uttered some words which the

_— o w e

witness interpreted as "This means war", referring to the l1l3-part
message, as I understand it you sald you would have gone to your

office. Is that what you sald you would have done?

Rdmirel S+eort-- TFf T hed krovn that a message hed been
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Witness Stark Questions by: Mr. Murphy
received whieh caused the President to make any explanation
to the effect "This means war", of course I would have been

g0 interested that I might have picked up the telephone and

called him. I would not have hesitated to have called him or

€ seen him. My relations were such that I could have at the

7 time, or I would have called Ingersoll, or scmeone, &and 1

H ‘I would have followed through on it until I hal seen that message.
0 h I have read Schulz' testimony since I was up here thq other

10 ‘1day, and I am not convinced from it that the President did say

ti
{
e

1t 1" "Phis means war."

12 11 Mr., Myrphy: The witness sald that the Presideﬁt sald some-
13 i thing which, in substance, he interprets "This means wvar",

14 %{ Admiral Stark: Yes, sir.

18 | Senator Ferguson: Did he use the word "interprets'?

10 11 ‘Mr. Murphy: Yes, sir. Let me get his exact words. I

17 will come back to that.

18 At any rate, i1f you hai known that the President did say

o ||something in substance "This means war", about the 13-part

R
20 ||message, was there anything you would have done that night

21 |lexcept to read the message? Is there anything you could now

22 !'tell us you would have done, in the way of Backsight or hind-

- T —

2s !sight that you would have done that you did not do?

24 | Admiral Stark: It would not be backsight or hindsight,

ge |ibecause when I read it on Sunday morning I saw nothing in 1t to
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. | cause me to take any further action on 1t.

Mr. Murphy: Now, the actual testimony, at page 4662, :

i

A ‘li of Commander Schulz was, in the printed record:
|
|

— e i e S
— - —
e ———— -
I —— =

a {‘ "commander Sehulz: Mr. Hopkins then read the

e E', papers and handed them pack to the President. The

4 President then turned toward Mr. Hopkins and sald .
a | in substance -- I am not sure of the exact words, i
& [1 but in substance I-- iThis means war'. Mr. Hopkins i‘
10 i agreed, and they discussed then, for perhaps filve r.
' | minutes, the situation of the Jspanese forces, that 'l |
12 | 1s, their deployment and -=" | .‘
13 Now, then, 1if you had kxnown that the President salid, (
14 in substance, that, you would no doubt have gone &and reed (

15 the 13-part message, would you not?

16 Admiral Sterk: There isn't any doubt in my own mind

17 | out that I would have.

'y Mr. Murphy: Now, is there anything In Commander Schulz’ .
18 testimony, you having read it, that would have given you the
20 llt slightest indication that there was to be any attack swcifically '

i .

2t at Hawvail?

Admiral Stark: No, sir.

28 ||

| - :
23 Mp. Murphy: Now, there has been some testimony about the
24 Cabinet meeting of November T You were not at the Cabinet

o4 || meeting where the vote of the Cabinet was teken?

m—— e ———
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Witness Stark Questions by: Mr. Murphy

Admiral Stark: No, sir.

My . Murphy: As to the attitude cf the American people,

wvere you?

Admirel Stark: No, sir.

Mr. Murphy: Do you know anything of the plans that were
fmade, either at that C .binet meeting oOr immediately subsequent
 to the Cabinet meeting, tO have the different members of the

ﬁGovernment in high places address the American people on

|
ﬂthe war question?

I
tl
W

| Admiral Stark: No, not as & result of or tiled up

t

ﬂwith that meeting. There were telks by -- T have forgotien
|

hjust what the talks were.

|
‘ Mr. Murphy: done by Sumner wWelles on Novembar 11,
!

on Armistice Day; do you remember that?

Admiral Stark: I do not remember. T think he stated

we might be in the war at anytime, or something to that effect.
Mr ., Murphy: subsequent to the Cabinet meeting there were
some talks, I belleve, by leading Amerlicans on the possibllity
of a war coming.
Admiral Stark: Yes.
Mp. Murphy: You were not, as I understand it, at any
meeting where the necessity of having those talks was discussed?
Admiral Stark: The only one that I remember with regard

|to action of that sort was tne one -- &nd I am not sure just
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Witness Stark Questions by: Mr. Murphy
when it came up -- was the President's message 1O the Emperor.

Mp, Murphy: That 1s on the night of December 6th?

Admiral Stark: Yes, along about then. I am not sure.

Mr. Murphy: Now, then, in Colonel Stimson's dlary there
is a notation -- let me 896 that diary. The eﬁtry of November
27, this part about the question of firing the first shot. Was

there ever at anytime any discussion by anyone in the Government

j |
A

|
I
'

|
|
l
:
|
‘.

|

T SRl TR T e WL RPT YWY g 1 e e e W LN Y

| that you know of where there ever was &any intention on our part

I
|
Eof avoiding doing everything possible to prevent war with the
|

| Japanese?

| Admiral Stark: No.

Mr. Murphy: Was not that our intention right up to

| December T, if it sould be done without sacrificing American

honor and principles?

Admiral Stark: Yes, sir, and Wwe hed been working for

1 months on that, and the record 1s complete 1in regard to that,

Mr. Hull stated we tried to avold war, in his testimony.
As you recall, I recorded that over the period of months. %) ;
stated in my oplnion there was always one stumbling block which

we could not get around, and that was the Chinese-Japanese War.

Mr., Murphy: Now, then, sbout the so-called first shot,
the fact is the Japanese had fired a great many shots previous

to November, 1941, had not they?

| h-i m ra’ SQ+narlr. Ve o

-
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missions in China, and

| committed a great many acts which would

. 'had not they?

P
L

T 1

!
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10

11 |
|
|

18

14
15
10
17
18
8

20

T elso remember.

| sould not be called an

Questions by: m:: Mﬁgrt

they had bombed our

Mr. Murphy: They had sunk the Panay,

they had also attacked another ship and

pe unfriendly tO America,

Admiral Stark:

1y.

attack on another gunboat.

where it was. t

There were &lsO attacks on American property

on & number of occasions? ‘ f
1§

l

Admirel Stark: That had been going on fdr a long time.

hose &acts we were gtill continuing

My . Murphy: Despite all ©

peace with the Japanese up until Dece

in a state of mber 7,

1941°

—

Yeos, 81¥,

| Admiral Stark:

M. Murphy: That 1s all.

The Vice Chairmen: Any further questions?

Mr. Chalrman.

{ Mr., Gearhart:

a2

23

24

Mr . Gearhart.

ther definitely

Mr. Gearhart: Admiral Stark, you recall ra

what you were doing during the Sunday upon which the attack

 occurred, do you not?

23

l '
Admirael Stavk: There &re certain things, of course, that
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7 l stand out on that Sunday, the Tth, that I am very clear on.

iOne 1s in regard to the 1300 message and the conversation

| almost exactly as it took place. The other was the message

| that came in stating "This 1s no drill", That is when the
| Japanese attacked. And the rest of it was of course messages
| coming in during the afternoon. I was in the office from that
| morning until about 2, as I recall, the next morning. We also
went to work immediately, in the late hours, shifting some

| ships from the Atlantic back to the Pacific,

Mp. Gearhart: Just how long after the news of the attack
reached Washington was it before Secretary Knox began to talk
about his desire to make a trip to Hawalil so he could personally

inspect 1t?

Admiral Stark: I do not recall that. He went shortly

*
-
D
0
\»
v
»
c
r
-3
»
(L)
<
F 4
o)
! -l
C
Z
o
N

after, but just when he started talking about 1t I do not know.
1 Mr. Gearhart: 7You were in constant consultation with
him, were you not?
Admirel Stark: Yes.
Mp. Gearhart: Until the time of this tragic event?
Admiral Sterk: I was always in touch with him, every day.
Mp, Gearhart: Cannot you recall when he first mentioned
his desire to go there?

Admiral Stark: It was shortly after that he sald he better

go out and take a lnox himself. That was after he had talked
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;with the President.

i Mr. Gearhart: After he decided he would go to Hawall
|
did he ask you to make any investigation for him, to inform

|
|

| him of any facts or things that might have happened theretofore?

Admiral Stark: No, sir. He had everything we had which

| had come in, in the way of dispatches.

Mp. Gearhart: Well, how long was 1t after the event

|
. before you began to hear gbout the possibilities of a Roberts

i Commission being organized?

- — -

Admiral Stark: Just about the time it happened, Jjust abeut

the time the Commisslion was formed here.

Mr. Gearhart: That was right {mmediately, or almost lmmed-

jately after the bombs fell -at Pearl Harbor that there was talk

in the United States about creating a nonpartisan national

commission to go to Hawail to make an investigation with

respect to the causes and responsibilities involved?
Admiral Stark: There was talk, of course, about an investi-

gation. I could not give you the date, but it was shortly after

December 7 that that investigating commission went out.

l Mp. Gearhart: It was only & few days until the Congress

acted and & commisslion was guthorized, the Président made the

appointment of Justice Roberts, is that correct?

Admirel Sterk: I have forgotten ebout the Congress authoriz-

ing it. It weas only & few Qays.
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Mr. Gearhart: I am in error. It was only & few days

that the President made the appointment and made the announce-

~ ment of the Commission?
é; Admirel Stark: Yes, sir.

Mn. Murphy: I think the record should show that the

| Congress did not esuthorize 1it.

Mr. Gearhart: I did make that correction. It was not

necessary for you to 1ntérpoae.

Now, as soon as 1t was determined to have an investigation
by an impartial board 1t became necessary to amass testimony and

evidence for the benefit of the Commisslon, did it not?

Admiral Stark: Durlng the process, yes, sir.

Mp. Gearhart: And did you assist 1n the gathering of the

informetion for the Roberts Commission?
1 Admiral Stark: No, sir, except that I testified.
. Mr. Gearhart: And you heard the testlmony of General
Marshall that he immediately busied himself in gettling evidence
together for the benefit of the_Commission, did not you?
Admiral Stark: I do not recall that,
Mp. Gearhart: Yes., Then, there were other investigations
that were conducted, some informally and some formally, were

there not, following in rapid succession, right on down until

|the Army board was organlzed and until the Navy Court of Inquiry

was organized, and there were investigations after investigatlons

|
|

—
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Witness Stark Questions by: Mp. Gearhart

- following one after another?
I

| Admiral Stark: I remember of none other excep®t that of the

|
i

[ Roberts Commission, unless you call Colonel Knox's trip out

| tnere to see vhat had happened one. I do not recall any other
|

|up until the summer of 1944, I think, when the Army and Navy

I
iheld their -- There was one other. Admiral Hart was sent

by the Secretary of the Navy, I belleve -- I dld not appear

| before him, I was in Europe -~ on an investigating committee,

|

|

| and the Army mey have gent someone at the same time, but I am
|

' not clear on that. But the only ones I remember were the
"Roberts Commission and Hart prior to the Regular Arwy and
Navy courts.

Mp. Gearhart: Then, there were investigations following
the Army and Navy inquiries?

| Admiral Stark: Yes, there was Admiral Hewitt. He was
|
appointed by the Secretary to make a follow-up of the Navy

inguiry.

Mpr., Gearhart: And the Colonel from Ssn Francisco was

|

appointed to conduct & parallel Iinvestigation on the part

of the Army, was not he?

Admiral Stark: I have not paid any attention to that.

I think they made further investigations.
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Mr. Murphy: Colonel Claussen.

Admiral Stark: Yes, sir.

Mr. Gearharéz Then after that time, there was a still
further 1nvestigation, was there not, prior to the beginning
of this investigation, the Clarke investigation?

Admiral Stark: I do not remember that.

Mr. Gearhart: In how many of thoce ‘nvestigations did
you testify?

Admiral Stark: I testifled before the Roberts Cowmisslon;
T testified before the Navy, and 1 testified before thls
committee.

I was not interviewed by Admiral Hart, nor was I Imter-
viewed by Admiral Hewltt.

Mr. Gearhert: In reletion to those investigations thav
vou did not testify in, did you have anything to do with the
~ollection of evidence for the benefit of those investiga-
tions?

Admiral Stark: Nothing whatsoever, no gir. I was not
nere; 1 was.in.EurOpe.

Mr. Gearhart: Now, were you interrogated when you testi-
fied before the Roberts Commission as to where you were the
previous Saturday night?

Admiral Stark: I do not recall that. I think I was not.

{ T do not recall.
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(! Mr. Gearhart: Vhat?
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Admiral Stark: I do not recall.

Mr. Gearhart: You had testifled prior to the commence-

of this investigation that you did not know where you

on the previous Saturday night, had you not?

Admiral Stark: I'have‘forgotten for the moment whether
came up in the Navy Court, or not. That would be the
one where I was questioned.

Mr.'Gearhart: Well, it was generally known, before wve
toge%her in this investigating body that you had testi-
or steted theretofore that you did not mow where you
on Saturday night?

| Admiral Stark: That would be logical.

[

% Mr. Gearhart: Then you had told some people, some In-
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H vestigating body before this hearing began that you did not

l'knov vhere you were the previous Saturday night?
“.
Admiral Stark: If I did, that would have been in the

Naval Court of Inqulry.
Mp. Gearhart: Now, do you rewewber whether or not that

| question was asked you in the Roberts Investigation?

Admiral Stark: I think 1t was not. I have no recollec-

i

& tion of it.
t
!

Mr. Gearhart: When were you first asked as to where you

| were on he previous Saturday nlight?
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